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Students participate in nation wide Pledge Dalton, Pineda and Sanchez
receive rank of Eagle Scout

Last Saturday Carl Dalton, 
Jose Pineda, and Douglas 
Sanchez were awarded the rank 
of Eagle Scout.

In honor of this achievement 
an Eagle Scout Court of Honor 
was held October 13, at 5:00 
p.m. at the Golf Club on Fort 
Clark Springs.

After completing the require-

ments, D alton, Pineda and 
Sanchez were examined by an 
Eagle Scout Board of Review. 
The board found all three scouts 
worthy of the rank of Eagle 
Scout.

Troop 257 has been active 
about 6 years and is sponsored 
by the Brackettville Lion’s Club.

Pictured is Brackett ISD Students, Kindergarten through 12th grade and faculty saying the
Pledge of Allegiance.

Last Friday Brackett Inde
pendent School D istrict stu
dents, faculty and local citizens 
participated in the Pledge of Al
legiance.

All students from kindergar
ten through 12th grade were

Brackett News Photo by Aundrah Hill

present.
The event, supported and or

ganized by U.S. Education Sec
retary Rod Paige, was held at 1 
p.m. CDT.

An annual Pledge Across 
America, started by retired

teacher Paula Burton, has been 
held for the past decade with 
little participation.

BISD was notified via email 
from Texas Education Associa
tion of the event and encour
aged to participate.

Pictured from left: Eagle Scouts Douglas Sanchez, Jose Pineda,
Brackett News Photo by Jewel Robinsonand Carl Dalton.

Briefs
Ground Water

The Kinney County Ground 
Water Conservation District, will 
have a meeting at 6:00 p.m. on 
Monday October 22, at the Kin
ney County District Courtroom.
Amendment Election

Early Voting for the Consti
tutional Amendment Election 
will begin in the Kinney Co. 
Clerk’s office Monday 22, 2001 
through Nov. 2, 2001.

Sample ballots are available 
in the Clerk’s office.
Pre-season Sight-In!

The Fort Clark Gun Club is 
having an open range sight-in 
on Saturday, October 27th from 
2:00 to 5:00 PM and again on 
Sunday, October 28th from 
1:00 to 4:00 PM.

Non-club members will be 
able to sight in their hunting 
rifles for a minimal fee. Club 
members will assist. The range 
is located on the right about 3/4 
of a mile off Highway 90 on FM 
3348, heading toward the Semi
nole Cemetery. If you have 
questions, call Jim Miller.

Predator calling tournament “Save our Students” Award Winners Poetry Contest

i*)F*-?*i*s

Left to right (standing) Tony Frerich, Predator Judge, Charlie 
Causey, Richard Causey, Si Causey, David Mann, and Stan 
Conoly Predator Judge. Left to right (kneeling) John Paul 
Schuster and Jimmy Ballew.

The F irst Kinney County 
Predator Game Calling Tourna
ment was a big success. All the 
Participants enjoyed the compe
tition and they are looking for
ward to the next predator-call
ing tournam ent where their 
hunting stories are sure to grow 
even wilder.

The Kinney County Wildlife 
Damage Management Associa
tion sponsored the event with the 
entry fees going back as cash 
prizes. The Association plans to 
have another tournament in Feb

ruary of 2002. Come out in Feb
ruary and join the fun. We look 
forward to having more entries 
as this event grows in popular
ity.

1st Team : Charlie Causey, Si 
Causey, and Richard Causey 
with 65 points.

2nd Team: Jimmy Ballew, 
John Paul Schuster, and Ronnie 
Hobbs with 50 points.

3rd Team: David Mann, Pe
ter David Perez Jr., and Jose 
Perez, Jr.

The WM. Mendeke Save Our 
Students Scholarship awarded 
the following students this year.

All eligible students who will 
begin Jr. High and High School 
next year wrote an essay for the 
Mendeke Scholarship Fund. 
Each student explained how im
portant it is to remain drug free 
and alcohol free. Also included 
in the essay was why the schol
arship was important to them 
and how they intended to use it.

The eligibility requirements 
were good grades and good con
duct on and off campus.

There were 15 eligible stu
dents who applied. “Congratu
lations to all, all students were 
very im pressive,” says Con
stable Cordilla Mendeke. Each 
student will get the scholarship 
upon graduation of the 12th 
grade, providing that the stu
dents grades remain good and 
their conduct be of an appropri
ate level.
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Next years Freshman winners are pictured from left, Kristen 
Meyer $100, Oscar Sierra III $100 and Clarissa Aguirre $500.

See photo o f 7th grade winners on page 7

National 4-H Week

Corina Muniz speaks 
about Alamo Saddlery

4-H member from left standing: Duquesa Hunt, Tameika 
Simmons, and Jacquelyn Conoly. From left kneeling; Bianca 
Stewart, Daphne Hunt, Victoria Resendez, and Stanford Conoly.

The Kinney County 4-H club 
observed National 4-H Week 
from October 7-12. Local 4-H 
members gathered their awards 
and completed projects to help 
decorate the display window at 
Davis Hardware. The Foods and 
Nutrition group along with other 
4-H members provided snacks 
and goodies to the school fac
ulty throughout the week.

A major aim of National 4-H 
Week is to bring about aware
ness to the public the opportu
nities available for youth

through 4-H. We would like to 
encourage more youth to take 
advantage of 4-H opportunities 
as well as adults to volunteer as 
4-H leaders to expand club ac
tivities for our youth. Our local 
4-H club depends greatly on 
volunteers, parents. Friends of 
4-H, partners, and donors and 
we would like to express our ap
preciation to them for their con
tinued support. Special thanks to 
Mr. Zack Davis for allowing the 
4-H club the use of his display 
widow at Davis Hardware.

Brackettville Rotary Club 
By Frances McMaster

Lynn McCarson is serving as 
program  chairm an for the 
Brackettville Rotary Club for 
October. She is a relatively new 
member, but she has come up 
with programs in keeping with 
the high interest level that is 
characteristic of Rotary’s pre
sentations.

The first Rotary Club was 
formed to put business and pro
fessional people in touch with 
one another, so it was particu
larly fitting that the speaker was 
a representative of a business in 
Brackettville. Corina Muniz of 
Alamo Saddlery came bringing 
with her a beautiful trophy 
saddle and the assessories to go 
with it. The story or this busi
ness, which is only 6 years old 
and growing rapidly, is an in
spiration to everyone who hears 
it.

Roy Martin is the person 
whose expertise in the saddle 
business is responsible for the 
high quality of the product, and 
Hadley Wardlaw and his daugh
ter Leisha Ashley, are the in
sightful people who started and 
own the business.

Martin had been working in 
Del Rio for another saddle com
pany and had decided to quit and 
return to his former residence 
in Georgia. Literally hours be
fore he left town, he and

Wardlaw met and formed the 
company on the strength of a 
handshake.

Martin and his wife and son 
moved into a small room at 
Alamo Village, which served as 
the first location of the business. 
Martin went to Acuna and hired 
Mexican w orkers, rented a 
building, and started producing 
saddles for some wholesale cus
tomers who were M artin’s. 
Leisha Ashley ran the business 
out of her father’s office at that 
time and was responsible for 
getting the business on the In
ternet.

Soon, the business had grown 
and expanded to 30 workers. 
The main office was moved to 
space rented in Brackettville 
behind Davis Hardware. They 
now have 4 people working in 
their telemarketing department. 
Computer research pulls out the 
names of stores that handle such 
products, and a list is printed up 
and given to the telemarketers 
who contact them and introduce 
them to Alamo Saddlery.

All the material used in pro
duction is shipped from the 
United States, Once a week, the 
material is taken over to Mexico 
and finished saddles are brought 
back.

Alamo Saddlery now has a 
base of 2,000 wholesale custom
ers, some international. Its name 
is now ranked among the top 
nroducers in the industry. Its

success is due to Martin’s abil
ity and the economical price of 
the saddles because they are as
sembled across the border.

Alamo’s saddles are hand 
tooled, which is more impres
sive than those stamped out by 
machines. Muniz remarked that 
many of the tool workers are 
women, some of whom work at 
home.

Martin has 30 years experi
ence in the field, and he trains 
his own workers. He prefers 
people that have not worked at 
the job previously so that they 
will learn to do it “his way”.

Cutters cut the leather from 
patterns. Trees form the base of 
the saddle, and leather is 
wrapped around them. Most 
trees are wood and the saddles 
are heavy. Some are made for 
women of a very durable form 
of plastic to keep them light.

The company makes show 
saddles, trophy saddles, and 
working saddles. Each cus
tomer is given what he or she 
wants in the order.

It takes about 2 weeks to 
make a saddle and they manu
facture about 40 a week. UPS 
and Fed Ex do shipping. If time 
is short, the saddle can be sent 
by bus.

Trade shows have brought 
the company many new custom
ers. It is there that new hard
ware is introduced, and Ashley 

Continued on Page 7

Good news for sincere poets!
The Bards of Burbank are of

fering a $1,000 grand prize in 
their current open poetry con
test, free to everyone.

The deadline for entering is 
November 10, 2001. To enter, 
send one poem 21 lines or less: 
Free Poetry Contest, PMB250, 
2219 W Olive Ave., Burbank, 
CA 91506, you may enter 
online at w w w .freecontest 
.com.
Screen writing classes

The Brackettville Library 
may have the answer. If enough 
citizens are interested, a class on 
the basics will be taught. All you 
need to get started are pens, pa
per, and an idea. If your idea is 
undeveloped, the class will lead 
you to the next step.

Creating stories and the char
acters in them is what screen 
writing is all about. Great writ
ing skills are not required. Un
like literature where a novelist 
must write a vision to fill every 
reader’s mind, screenplays are 
only blueprints for creators of 
visions. Screenplays do have 
rules and that is what the class 
will teach.

Screen writing classes will be 
on Tuesday and Thursday for 
6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. If you 
want to attend, call the library 
to have your name registered 
on the rolls.

INSIDE

■ The way I see it!
One school is alleged to have 

ordered  “God bless A m erica” 
signs removed for fear that some
one might be offended.

A News station is alleged to 
have ordered all flags removed 
from the newsroom and red, white 
and blue ribbons removed ... 
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■ Making a difference
I enjoyed a short trip to Co

lumbia, Missouri. The cooler fall 
weather had turned trees in Mis
souri to beautiful shades of gold, 
red and yellow.
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■ Empowering Families
“She doesn’t sound like some

one you would want to bring 
hom e to m eet y o u r m o th e r, 
Jim m y.”
Lifestyles/Page 4
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This is no p icn ic
But I could be wrong 
By Chuck Hall

I hate ants. I suppose I inher
ited that from my granddad 
Hall. 1 know I said I would quit 
with stories about him, but more 
just keep coming to mind. He 
searched daily for ants to kill. 
He would locate anthills during 
the day, mark them for later ref
erence, then go out after dark, 
when he thought they were 
asleep in their dens, pour gaso
line down into the earth through 
the tiny hole and flood the ant’s 
world with obnoxious fiimes.

He would then do a strange 
thing. He would put a piece of 
newspaper over his handy work 
and shovel d irt around the 
edges.

When I questioned him about 
this practice, he told me it “kept 
the fomes from rising up and es
caping” . I tried to explain to 
granddad that petroleum fumes 
do not ascend, but tend to settle

instead, thus forcing them far
ther into the anthill. He thought 
I was a Just smart aleck kid and 
had no hesitancy in telling me 
so. He wasn’t bashful.

I don’t mind sharing my 
world with all creatures great 
and small. I suppose they have 
as much right to be here as I 
do. I don’t appreciate it when 
they cut their trails around in my 
yard. I do not like it when they 
strip every single leaf off of a 
favorite bush. Why can’t they 
cut an even topping off of my 
grass? How do I get them to 
prune the fence line and around 
the shrubs? If they would trim 
my lawn, I would not be of
fended in the slightest at them 
being around.

With the recent rains I have 
located many colonies within 
my borders. I have covered 
them with enough pesticides to 
rid the whole town of ants. 
Granddad would be proud. But 
I could be wrong.
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Moving
forward
By Henry Bonilla
U.S. Congressman, 23rd Dist.

America, By God!
The Way I  See It 
By Steven R. LaMascus

I just received an e-mail that 
has left me angry and stunned. 
It was sent to me by my brother 
and is attributed to someone 
named Barry Loudermilk. I will 
not mention any other names or
organizations that are mentioned 
in the letter, because I have been 
unable to confirm the accuracy 
of the actions attributed to them. 
However, those actions are what 
I would expect from certain 
small-minded and vacuous fac
tions of our society.

One school is alleged to have 
ordered “God bless America” 
signs removed for fear that 
someone might be offended.

A News station is alleged to 
have ordered all flags removed 
from the newsroom and red, 
white and blue ribbons removed 
from the lapels of the reporters 
on the grounds that manage
ment of the station did not want 
to appear biased and give the 
appearance that “they lean one 
way or another.”

A college ordered the re
moval of “Proud to be an Ameri
can” signs so as to not offend 
their international students.

A certain city on the left coast 
is alleged to have refused to dis
play U.S. flags on city fire trucks 
so that they wouldn’t offend 
anyone in the community.

I do not know if these are true 
instances or not. I tried to con
firm or refute them and was un
able to do so.

The school mentioned first 
has a home page devoted to pa
triotism and relief for the attack 
victims, so I tend to doubt at least

that assertion.
But that does not lessen the 

probability that there are indi
viduals in this nation so besot
ted with the deadly virus of po
litical correctness, that even in 
the face of a cowardly attack 
upon our nation, in the face of a 
war of survival, they refuse to
realize that we are Americans, 
and Americans by the Grace of 
God Almighty, and for no other 
reason.

I feel sorry for those people. 
I am also incredibly angry with 
them. They are weakening this 
nation and are too stupid to re
alize it.

While Mr. Loudermilk, if that 
is indeed the person who wrote 
the letter I have been referring 
to, may or may not have his al
legations straight, he does in
deed have some very good, 
very correct ideas. I hope he 
doesn’t mind if I plagiarize a 
few of them here. He says:

“First of all, it is not our re
sponsibility to continually try 
not to offend you in any way. 
This idea of America being a 
multi-cultural community has 
served only to dilute our sover
eignty and our national identity. 
As Americans, we have our own 
culture, our own society, our 
own language, and our own 
lifestyle.

This culture, called the 
‘American Way’ has been devel
oped over centuries of 
struggles, trials, and victories 
by millions of men and women 
who have sought freedom.

Our forefathers fought, bled, 
and died at places such as Bun
ker Hill, Antietam, San Juan, 
I wo Jima, Normandy, Korea,

and Vietnam.
We speak English, not Span

ish, Arabic, Chinese, Japanese, 
Russian, or any other language.

Therefore, if you wish to be
come part of our society -  learn 
our language!

‘In God We Trust’ is our na
tional motto. This is not some
off-the-wall, Christian, Right 
Wing, political slogan -  it is our 
national motto. It is engraved in 
stone in the House of Represen
tatives in our Capital and it is 
printed on our currency.

We adopted this motto be
cause C hristian men and 
women, on Christian principles, 
founded this nation; and this is 
clearly documented throughout 
our history.

If it is appropriate for our 
motto to be inscribed in the halls 
of our highest level of Govern
ment, then it is certainly appro
priate to display it on the walls 
of our schools.

God is in our pledge, our Na
tional Anthem, nearly every pa
triotic song, and in our found
ing documents. We honor His 
birth, death, and resurrection as 
holidays, and we turn to Him in 
prayer in times of crisis.

If God offends you, then I 
suggest you consider another 
part of the world as your new 
home, because God is part of 
our culture and we are proud to 
have Him.”

Mr. Loudermilk — whoever 
and wherever you are — you. 
Sir, are truly eloquent! Thank 
you.

Proverbs 22:12 “The eyes of 
the Lord keep watch over knowl
edge, but he frustrates the words 
of the unfaithful.”

The tragic events of Septem
ber 11 have taken a toll on our 
nation and our world. Thou
sands of Americans lost their 
lives and countless more have 
been affected with pain, suffer
ing and economic hardship. As 
our nation continues to rebuild, 
your government stands ready 
to assist in whatever way pos
sible. The U.S. Congress has 
been working overtime. We’re 
not slowing down until our goals 
are accomplished. We’re work
ing to strengthen the transpor
tation industry, stock market 
and other components of our 
country’s economy. We under
stand diat action must be taken. 
W e’re doing everything pos
sible to move our nation back 
to a state of normalcy. The fed
eral government can reach only 
so far. When it comes to help in 
the heartland, it’s time to turn 
to the state and local programs 
that are waiting to help. Thou
sands of Americans have lost 
their jobs because of the collapse 
of a number of industries. If 
you, your family or your friends 
have been affected, you should 
know that unemployment insur
ance is available. Temporary
income, administered through 
the State of Texas, can be ob
tained as you seek to find a new 
job. Also consider that the U,S. 
Department of Labor has job 
training and career centers that 
can help you. Healthcare can be 
provided to those who are no 
longer covered after losing their 
jobs. About six million Ameri
cas purchase COBRA benefits 
(named after the 1985 Consoli
dated Omnibus Budget Recon
ciliation Act) that give employ
ees and their families extended 
health coverage for up to eigh
teen months after a layoff. Be
yond these programs and ser
vices, I want you to know that I 
and my staff are here to help. If 
you, your family or your friends 
have, experienced some type of 
loss as a result of the terrorist 
attacks, please come to me. I 
have district offices located in 
San Antonio, Laredo, Del Rio 
and Midland. My office phone 
number in San Antonio is 210/ 
697.9055 and in Washington it 
is 202/225.4511. Please also try 
my website for more informa
tion and assistance services 
WWW.house, gov/bonilla/ Rest 
assured that America is strong 
and will remain the land of the 
free and the home of the brave.

May God bless you and your 
neighbors during these trying 
times.

Aviation Security Functions
Capitol Comment
By Senator Kay Bailey Hutchison

“These are the times that try 
men’s souls. The summer sol
dier and the sunshine patriot 
will, in this crisis, shrink from 
the service of their country; but 
he that stands it now, deserves 
the love and thanks of man and 
woman. Tyranny, like hell, is 
not easily conquered; yet we 
have this consolation with us, 
that the harder the conflict, the 
more glorious the triumph. 
What we obtain too cheap, we 
esteem too lightly: it is dearness 
only that gives every thing its 
value. Heaven knows how to put 
a proper price upon its goods; 
and it would be strange indeed 
if so celestial an article as free
dom should not be highly 
rated.”

That was written by the 
American revolutionary Tho
mas Paine in his pamphlet “The 
Crisis” to inspire the Continen
tal Army as it fought for free
dom and independence. It is as 
true today as it was 225 years 
ago.

As we maneuver our way 
through this unimaginable time 
that tries our souls, 
freedom is even dearer.

Our world is a different world

now. Ever since September 
11th, everything has changed. 
Yet some things will remain the 
same: Americans, and our lead
ership, are still strong. With 
heavy hearts for those who lost 
their lives, we will go on. We 
will keep our nation strong, our 
economy strong, and our spir
its strong.

We began work immediately 
after the horror: when the Presi
dent spoke out forcefully about 
our will and resolve; the FBI 
and CIA immediately began 
tracking suspects; the State De
partment reached out to other 
nations to build a coalition to 
stop terrorism ; and, here at 
home, the Defense Department 
called up reservists to help pa
trol our airports and our air 
space.

In addition, the FAA banned 
all knives on airplanes and in
creased security in airports 
across the nation. This issue of 
aviation security is of particular 
interest to me, and one on which 
I have long been working as the 
ranking member on the Avia
tion subcommittee and a former 
vice chairman of the National 
Transportation Safety Board.

One of our key priorities is 
to restore the public’s confi
dence in air travel as quickly as

possible.
Therefore, in the days imme

diately following this tragedy, I 
introduced legislation to expand 
the air m arshal program , 
wherein trained, armed security 
officers would be assigned to 
passenger flights to help ensure 
our safety. This program would 
free our pilots to concentrate 
solely on their job - flying. I 
have already seen peace offic
ers on some flights - detailed 
from other law enforcement 
agencies - but we need to make 
this a permanent and organized 
effort.

I believe that federalizing all 
aviation security functions is an 
important step in that direction. 
Currently, security is the re
sponsibility of the airlines - who 
have different concerns and pri
orities besides national secu
rity. Our transportation security 
must be a priority, with the fo
cus, coordination and influence 
that having a dedicated federal 
office would give.

That is why I am introducing 
legislation that would com
pletely revamp aviation secu
rity, and place baggage security 
screeners and federal air mar
shals under one umbrella. We 
will institute a higher perfor
mance standard for our security

practices and persoimel, includ
ing extensive background 
checks, as well as more rigor
ous training that would result in 
a stronger, more consistent se
curity system in our nation’s 
airports.

Currently, airport security is 
a mishmash of private security 
firms employing low-paid work
ers with a staggeringly high 
turnover rate. To attract compe
tent, dedicated people who can 
ensure our safety, I firmly be
lieve that airport security needs 
to be a career, not just a tempo
rary minimum-wage job.

We will fortify the cockpit in 
the aircraft. We are also upgrad
ing the equipm ent used to 
screen passengers and their lug
gage to the new state-of-the-art 
technology available.

A columnist recently wrote, 
“The World Trade Center isn’t 
the place where our intelligence 
agencies failed. It is the place 
where our imaginations failed.” 
Until September 11th, we be
lieved nothing like this could 
ever happen on our lands. That 
sense of security has now been 
shattered, but our spirit has not. 
We will institute new security 
measures. We will defend our 
citizens - and we will defend our 
freedom.
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Brackett Tiger Band competes at UIL this week
Making a Difference 
By Taylor Stephenson

What a storm that ripped 
through Brackettville East 
through Sabinal, D’Hanis and 
Hondo! We were fortunate to 
receive only rain and hail. My 
rain gauge measured 1.1 inch 
and the hail damage on roofs 
and vehicles remains to be as
sessed. On toward San Antonio, 
many of Brackett’s loyal football 
fans came through Devine, 
which delayed them because of 
storm damage. Hondo was ap
parently completely dark about 
midnight. The damage in those 
communities is still being as
sessed. The rain is always wel
come (without the hail).

The football game in Three 
Rivers was a good one. We 
scored three times in the first 
half and had a strong defensive 
showing. We won our first dis
trict game 18-0. This week, 
we’ll be in Pettus. Jimmy Tho
mas, former BHS, coach is the 
head football coach and directs 
the athletic department. Jimmy 
will have his players ready, and 
would enjoy upsetting the Ti
gers. I have lots of faith in our 
player and coaches. W e’ll be 
ready. Our volleyball team has 
an important game with Natalia 
as I write this column. We hope 
to win in Brackettville. Players 
and coaches have done a good 
job this year. We hope to make 
the playoffs.

Cross Country results
By Jenifer Harris
Contributing Writer

The Brackett Cross Country 
teams traveled to Uvalde to 
compete in the 10th Annual 
Uvalde Invitational.

Under muddy conditions, 
both boys and girls teams did 
well.

For the varsity boys, Joseph 
Luna came in 15th and Santos 
Buitrón 16th.

In the varsity girls division 
Julianne Ashabranner came in 
first in the 3A division.

The Uvalde chapter. Sons of 
the American Revolution, en
joyed a program on Genealogy 
presented by Clarence Bell of 
San Antonio on Saturday, Oc
tober 13, 2001. Also visiting 
from San Antonio were Lt. Col. 
(retired) & Mrs. Lester Reed 
Dillon. Commendation to the 
chapter for work done with the 
six area ROTC programs at 
Uvalde, Del Rio, Eagle Pass, 
Crystal City, Carrizo Springs 
and Pearsall schools was pre-

sented. There was some discus
sion about the upcoming Knight 
Essay Contest and Eagle Scout 
BSA Award.

In the past, two former BHS 
students have received recogni
tion in the essay contest: In 1998 
chapter winner Katy Hagler 
placed first in the state and in 
1999 Lindsay Brotherton’s es
say received a second place 
award. Attending from Brackett
ville were Mr. & Mrs. Hubert 
McKelvy.

Kinney County Sheriff's Report
Monday, October 8

7:25 p .m .. Deputy Karl 
Chism, responded to a woman 
complaining that some women 
were yelling at her dog.

Tuesday, October 9
2:53 p .m ., A women re

ported her car had been hit while 
it was parked. Chief Deputy 
Johnny Fritter was advised.

5:54 p .m .. Constable
Cordelia Mendeke radioed to 
report a loose goat on the fence 
line.

9:06 p.m.. Deputy Chism re
sponded to loud music, reported 
on 1st Street.

Wednesday, October 10
8:13 p.m.. Fort Clark Secu

rity requested a deputy for as
sistance. Deputy Chism was ad
vised.

Thursday, October 11
12:50 p.m .. Deputy Chism 

responded to a 911 call, every
thing was reported to be ok.

Friday, October 12
11:30 a.m .. Deputy Larry 

Robinson responded to a report 
that someone driving a green 
Buick stole an ice chest.

3:00 p .m ., A woman re
quested assistance from a 
deputy.

3:15 p.m., A Fort Clark resi
dent reported a snake on her

I enjoyed a short trip to Co
lumbia, Missouri. The cooler 
fall weather had turned trees in 
Missouri to beautiful shades of 
gold, red and yellow. We felt 
safe on the airplanes. There is 
much more security, and I am 
pleased with the efforts to make 
air travel safe again. The Uni
versity of Missouri boasts of 
hosting the first homecoming in 
the nation. We spent Friday 
night checking out the fraternity

Overall she placed 2nd be
hind a runner from Eagle Pass.

An overall finish of 2nd be
hind 4A/5A schools is impres
sive.

Coming in 15th was Ashley 
Smith and 20th was Nicole 
Mata. Also running for the first 
time was Justin Calk in the Jr. 
High division. He placed 25th 
with a time of 15:49.

There were 56 runners in his 
division.

Both the varsity and Jr. High 
teams will compete at District 
Oct. 27 in Dilley.

Uvalde Chapter Sons of 
the American Revolution

porch. Deputy Robinson was 
advised.

10:05 p.m., Reserve Deputy 
Manuel Pena Sr., responded to 
Fort Clark Security.

10:10 p .m .. Deputy
Mendeke radioed that the lights 
from five points were not work
ing. An employee from the 
Texas Department of Transpor
tation was notified of the situa
tion.

10:15 p.m., A man reported 
some wires were knocked down 
on 2nd and Gove Street. CP&L 
was notified.

Saturday, October 13
1:40 p .m ., A woman re

ported a grey suburban parked 
across from a local store, which 
appeared to be suspicious. 
Deputy Pena was advised.

3:06 p.m.. The Brackett Bor
der Patrol Department was in
formed of a possible illegal on 
FM 277.

Sunday, October 14
10:54 a.m.. The Uvalde Po

lice Department reported a red 
four door neon traveling west 
toward town at a high rate of 
speed. Chief of Police Amulfo 
Alonzo responded.

12:55 a.m.. Deputy Pena re
sponded to some stolen guns.

ONLY
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and sorority  displays that 
cheered on the MU Tigers. Sat
urday morning, the University 
Band—about 250 s tro n g -  
headed the parade followed by 
30 high school bands from cen
tral Missouri. Little Taylor (3 
years old) brought his Grandma 
and Granddad lots of fun. We 
did manage to spoil him and slip 
out of town leaving him to his 
parents.

This week, the Tiger Band

goes to Hondo for the UIL 
Marching Contest. Area bands 
will be at the HHS stadium all 
day. BHS marches around 2 
PM. We wish these young folks 
the best as they compete in the 
contest.

Next week, we’ll train on an 
updated version of Abacus for 
the first three days of the week. 
12 staff members will receive 
the training. This instructional 
management system has guided

instruction in Brackettville since 
1993. It has helped focus in
struction, moving BISD to lugh 
achievement in our pursuit of 
academic excellence.

New seats have been installed 
in the auditorium . Wow! 
They’re classy. We should be 
getting new drapes soon. The 
floor in the new tech building 
has been tiled. We anxiously 
await completion of these facili
ties. Have a great week!

2001 SIERRA REG CAB
S M C

#9782

M SRP.............. 18,498
Rebate................1,503
Brown Disc........ 2,000

We Are Professional Grade"*

14995

2002 SUNFIRE SE SEDAN

PONTIAC
DRIVING EXCITEMENT

#1006,

M SRP..............17,530
Brown Disc............535
Rebate............... 1,500 M5495

2002 GRAND AM SE SEDAN

PONTIAC
DRIVING EXCITEMENT

#1014

M SRP.............. 18,600
Brown Disc.............605
Rebate............... 1,000 16995

2001 SONOMA CREW CAB

We Are Professional Grade"*

#9783
M SR P............. 26,038
Brown Disc........1,543
Rebate............... 2,500 *21995

2002 SIERRA 4DR EXT CAB
S M C
We Are Professional Grade"*

#9941
M SRP............ 25,484
Brown Disc...... 1,989
Rebate.................. 500 22995

2002 LESABRE CUSTOM SEDAN

B U I C K "

#1003
M SRP............. 26,379
Brown Disc........1,384
Rebate............... 1,000

V___________
23995

r
2001 SIERRA HD 3/4 TON

nr
_____ J ju l

#9681

M SRP............. 33,149
Brown Disc........3154
Rebate................1500 28995

r 2002 SIERRA 4X4 CREW CAB
We Are Professional Grade"*

#9996

M SRP............. 36,577
Brown Disc........3 ,582 32995

U  o a r  'p û a u tc f.

W W W .BRO W NAUTO CENTER.CO M
7 7 5 -7 5 5 0 2 5 2 0  H w y 9 0 W

*  *Low  APR in Lieu o f  Rebates
8 0 0 -7 2 5 -7 5 5 0

* *  A ll Prices Plus T. T.&L. W.A.C. thru GMAC. A rtw o rk  fo r illustration purposes only.

http://WWW.BROWNAUTOCENTER.COM


4 itathlLSyi’s LIFESTYLES Thursday, October 18, 2001 Thun

Garden Club proud Dreams can come from all kinds o f things
of projects success

Empowering Families 
By Dr. Donald Smith

By Joyce Bergey
Contributing Writer

The Mountain Laurel Garden 
Club invites everyone to check 
out the new look of Fort Clark 
Service Club. After months of 
bare earth, we now have beau
tiful green grass!

Led by past President Clara 
McCord, the Garden Club’s 
completed sprinkler system 
project was accomplished 
through the contributions of 
numerous local clubs, organiza
tions and individuals. We are 
proud of the project’s success 
and wish to thank everyone for 
their support. We hope you all 
enjoy the view as much as we 
do.

Our October 11th meeting 
was held at the Adult Center with 
Pat Mc-Kelvey, Patsy Callnan 
and Hazel Ivey creating an Au
tumn mood with tables deco
rated with pumpkins and Fall ar
rangements. Patsy Callnan pre
sented members with a moving 
and patriotic program in remem-

brance of the terrible tragedy 
that occurred in New York on 
the 11th day of September.

Members were touched by 
inspirational recitations and po
ems read by Patsy, Pat 
McKelvey, Hazel Ivey and 
Lynn McNew. Lynn also sang 
“Proud to be an American” and 
led the members in singing 
“God Bless Amer-ica” .

The next project to be under
taken by the Garden Club will 
be the planting of the shady ar
eas in the courtyard of the Ad
m inistration building. Kitty 
Vaughan volunteered to over
see the project and will present 
suggestions at the next meeting. 
Everyone interested in the beau
tification and preservation of 
Fort Clark is welcome to join us 
at our next meeting to be held at 
the Adult Center on November 
8 th.

Our program will feature 
Sondra Meil from “The Gift 
Box”, who will display and cre
ate Thanksgiving and Christmas 
arrangements.

“Dad, there’s this girl at 
school who says she can inter
pret dreams. She tried to get me 
to tell her my dreams. ”

“What did you tell her, 
Jimmy?” Bill asked his son.

“I didn’t know what to tell 
her. Dad. I don’t have dreams 
much but when I do they are 
kind of silly. She said even silly 
dreams mean something and she 
had a dream that told her the 
World Trade towers would col
lapse before it happened. She’s 
really kind of weird. She reads

books about fortune telling and 
has a group of kids who follow 
her around all the time.

During free time at school, 
they sit around in a circle on the 
ground with their knees touch
ing and they make real weird 
noises.”

“She doesn’t sound like 
someone you would want to 
bring home to meet your 
mother, Jimmy.”

“Gosh no. Dad. I feel real un
comfortable around her.” After 
a few minutes of silence, Jimmy 
continued.

“Didn’t God send dreams to 
people in the Bible that revealed

the future?”
“Yes he did, Jimmy. Many 

times God used very holy 
people to communicate his mes
sages to his people. In some 
cases he used dreams. In some 
cases he empowered holy people 
to interpret the dreams of oth
ers. The girl you’re talking about 
doesn’t sound like she fits into 
the category of holy people.”

“Do you ever have dreams. 
Dad?” Jimmy asked.

“Sure Son, I have dreams 
sometimes. Dreams can come 
from all kinds of things. They 
might reflect the fun you had 
or some scary experience.

Sometimes they are nothing 
more than some worry you 
have or some spicy food you 
had for supper. A very wise 
man long ago said, ‘Like a man 
who catches at shadows or 
chases the wind is the one who 
believes in dreams. Divination, 
omens and dreams all are un
real. Dreams have led many 
astray and those who believed 
in them have perished (Sirach 
34: 2,5,7).’”

This column is brought to 
you by the St. Henry deOsso 
Family Project working in Brac- 
kettville to strengthen families, 
faith and education.

OUTDOORS
Watch for, report, signs of livestock disease

It’s 8 p.m . Do you know 
where—or how—your cattle (or 
sheep, goats, horses or other 
livestock) are?

In this era of heightened 
awareness about unusual activi
ties, livestock health officials 
are asking ranchers to check 
their livestock regularly and im
mediately report signs of dis
ease. Also, animal owners are 
asked to report suspicious activi
ties, intruders or circumstances 
to local police or sheriffs de
partment. License plate num
bers and descriptions of tres
passers, should be recorded.

“We’re urging producers to 
keep a closer watch on their ani
mals, in light of recent events in 
our country,” commented Dr. 
Linda Logan, Texas’ state vet
erinarian and head of the Texas 
Animal Health Commission 
(TAHC), the state’s livestock 
health regulatory agency.

“As always, individual live
stock producers and private vet
erinary practitioners are our 
first line of defense if-or when- 
a livestock disease is acciden
tally or intentionally introduced 
into the state. The immediate re
porting of suspicious or unusual

KINNEY COUNTY GROUNDWATER 
CONSERVATION DISTRICT

FILING REQUIREMENTS FOR CANDIDATES FOR
INITIAL DIRECTORS

The Temporary Board of Directors of the Kinney County 
Groundwater Conservation District announce an election to 
be held on January 12, 2002, for the purpose of confirma
tion of the Kinney County Groundwater Conservation Dis
trict and Election of the Initial Directors.
The seven positions to be filled are: Three Initial Directors at 
large elected by the voters of the entire district and One Ini
tial Director from each County Commissioner's precinct by 
the voters of that precinct.
To be eligible to be a candidate for or to serve as an Initial 
Director at large, a person must be a registered voter In the 
district and:

for Position One, reside in the District; 
for Position T w o , reside in the City of Brackettville; and 
for Position Three, reside in the Fort Clark Springs Municipal 
Utility District.

To be eligible to be a candidate for or to serve as an Initial 
Director from a County Commission's Precinct, a person must 
be a registered voter of and reside in a rural area of that 
precinct.
A person shall indicate on the application for a place on the 
ballot the position on the Board for which the person is a 
candidate.
Any person wanting to be a candidate for one of these seven 
positions may obtain an application at the Office of the County 
Judge, at the Kinney County Courthouse, Brackettville, Texas, 
Monday - Friday (except holidays), 8:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. 
The application will be accepted Mondays and Fridays from 
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and Wednesdays 2:00 p.m. - 5:00 
p.m. The application must be received by Kinney County 
Groundwater Conservation District in the Office of the County 
Judge by 5:00 p.m., November 28, 2001.

conditions can make all the dif
ference in our ability to swiftly 
diagnose, control and eradicate 
a disease.”

She said ranchers should 
watch for and report any of 
these signs:

1. Sudden, unexplained death 
loss in the herd or flock.

2. Severe illness affecting a 
high percentage of animals.

3. B listering around an 
animal’s mouth, nose, teats or 
hooves.

4. Unusual ticks or maggots.
5. Central nervous system dis

orders that cause an animal to 
stagger or fall.

“Through team w ork, the 
TAHC and Texas’ USDA staff 
for months has maintained a 24- 
hour hot line for disease report
ing,” said Dr. Jon Lomme, as
sistant area veterinarian  in 
charge of Texas for the US De
partment of Agriculture’s Ani
mal and Plant Health Inspection 
Service, Veterinary Services 
(USDA-APHIS-VS).

“We take reports and dispatch 
a trained foreign animal disease 
diagnostician to collect samples, 
evaluate the situation and take 
appropriate measures to protect 
livestock health. There is no 
charge for the service.”

“To report suspicious signs, 
call 1-800-550-8242. After 
work hours, follow the recorded 
instructions to page a veterinar
ian,” commented Dr. Logan.

“Be prepared to provide a de
scription of the potential disease 
signs and information regarding 
the location, species and num
ber of animals involved.

“Dr. Logan pointed out that 
a jo in t TAHC and USDA- 
APHIS-VS “first-strike” force 
has been preparing to fight a 
foreign animal disease outbreak 
or natural disaster affecting live
stock.

Known as the Texas Emer
gency Response Team, or 
TERT, this group can be mobi
lized quickly to address a dis
ease situation.

“The TAHC also is a full- 
fledged member of the state’s 
Emergency Management Coun
cil, giving us the ability to call 
on the resources of more than 
31 major state agencies,” said 
Dr. Logan.

“In late June, representatives 
from more than 22 of the par
ticipating agencies gathered in 
College Station for a tabletop 
exercise involving a make-be
lieve outbreak of foot-and- 
mouth disease (FMD), a highly 
contagious foreign animal virus 
that, most recently, has greatly 
damaged the livestock industry 
in the Great Britain. ”

“In a livestock emergency, 
we could tap the manpower of 
state troopers to provide road
blocks to stop livestock move
ment, the National Guard to pro
vide depopulation assistance

I  got a “Wild 
Loan” atBFCU

W e V f i  G o n e  W n d  
a t B F C U !

From now until November 30, 2001, 
you could save up to 2.2% APR off 
the current interest rate, as low as 
5.90% APR!
With your approved loan you will 
receive a “wild prize” and be entered 
into a drawing for a Ruger, Model 77, 
.270 Bolt-Action Deer Rifle with 
carrying case!
Call us at 1-800-580-3503 for more 
details and contest rules.
Border Federal Credit Union

Some Restriaions apply.

Sanjiv R. Kumar, M.D., P.A.
Board Certified Ophthalmologist 
Surgery and Diseases of the Eye

Cataract Surgery with lens implant 
Diabetic Eye Disease 
Glaucoma Treatment and Surgery 
Laser Surgery in the Office 
Medicare & Medicaid Accepted 
Se Habla Español

800-747-2511 
or 830-278-2020
927 East Main Street 

Uvalde, Texas

and equipment, and the support 
services of the Red Cross to feed 
teams,” explained Dr. Logan. 
She also pointed out that the 
TAHC and USDA-APHIS-VS 
have expanded the network of 
contacts with local emergency 
management coordinators, pri
vate veterinary practitioners and 
industry liaisons.

“While preparing to fight dis
ease, we can never forget that 
our most valuable and cost-ef
fective tool is livestock disease 
prevention and surveillance,” 
commented Dr. Lomme. He 
listed several things livestock 
producers can do to help ensure 
the health of their herd or flock:

* If you travel internationally, 
don’t bring restricted products 
into the U.S., such as sausages, 
hams or other dangerous prod
ucts that could spread disease. 
NEVER allow visitors or family 
members to bring these items on 
your property.

* Launder or dry clean cloth
ing and coats before you return 
to the US. Shower, wash your 
hair and put on clean clothes 
before heading to your flight 
home. Viruses or bacteria can 
be carried in your hair or on 
your skin, so it’s important to 
bathe before traveling. Provide 
arriving international travelers 
with a clean set of clothing that 
can be worn after they shower.

* Remove mud and manure 
from your shoes before jour
neying back to the U.S! Ask the 
Customs agent or USDA official 
to disinfect your shoes and 
other potentially contaminated 
items if you’ve been to a farm, 
zoo or other site where livestock 
or w ildlife have been com
mingled. Provide shoes for visi
tors, or insist they wear only 
shoes that have not been worn 
on a ranch in another country

For at least five days before 
you return to the U.S., don’t go 
around farms, sale bams, zoos, 
fairs or other sites where live
stock are kept. You could carry 
bacteria or viruses in your 
lungs, throat or nasal passages, 
and although you don’t become 
ill, you could spread a livestock 
disease. Likewise, don’t allow 
international travelers to have 
access to your livestock until 
they’ve been in the U.S. for at 
least five days.

* Report suspicious activities, 
intruders or circumstances to 
the local police or sheriffs de
partment. If possible, record li
cense plate numbers and de
scriptions of trespassers.

Auction
S a t  - Oct. 27,2001 - 9AM 

Ft. Clark Springs Assn.

L arg e  Surplus of

Au Kinds • Kitchen Equip.

M otel Supplies - Lumber

B eds - Chairs

Some Guns

G rea t opportunity for

H unting  Camp Supplies

Inspection - Fri. Oct. 26th 
9:00 AM to 5:00 PM
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Icadtelil
Brackett Timers beat Bulldogs 18-0 cubs defeat the Bobcats

T h e C ubs and  B obcats m et at dow n K vtra nn inf ix/oc nrk
- The Tigers moved their sea- 
' son record to 5-0 and their dis- 
" trict record to 1-0 with a win 
 ̂over the Three Rivers Bulldogs 

” last Friday night.
The Tigers used a ball con- 

trol offense and a tenacious de
fense to put away the Bulldogs 
18-0. The Bulldogs received the 

i opening kickoff and the Tiger 
defense shut them down and 

■' forced a punt.
The offense took over and on 

^ the third play drive. Tiger quar
terback Jared Hobbs sprinted up 
the middle and out ran all of the 
Bulldog defenders 72 yards for 
the touchdown. The extra point 

 ̂kick was missed when it hit the 
left upright and bounced away.

The two teams then ex

changed a couple of punts, then 
the Tigers found themselves in 
position for another score.

Halfback Raymond Gomez 
took a handoff and cut back 
away from all of the Bulldog 
defenders and raced 40 yards 
for the second Tiger touch
down. The two point conversion 
failed but the Tiger lead was now 
12- 0 .

On the next Bulldog posses
sion, Junior defensive end Jesse 
Davis knocked the ball loose 
from the Bulldog quarterback 
and senior defensive end Carlos 
Gomez pounced on the fumble 
to set the Tigers up deep in Bull
dog territory. After a couple of 
plays, fullback Dave Campos 
busted loose for 16 yards and

another Tiger touchdown. 
Again, the try for two points 
failed so the score remained Ti
gers 18, Bulldogs 0.

The second half saw both de
fenses dominating and scoring 
was allowed by either team, 
which was just fine with the Ti
gers.

Defensive tackles Terrell 
Freeman and J.J. Rivas, along 
with defensive ends Davis and 
Gomez, and linebackers Mojo 
Hernandez and Dietrich Davis, 
dominated the offensive line of 
the Bulldogs, allowing only a 
meager 21 yards rushing all 
night.

The defensive backfield con
sisting of Rover Dave Campos, 
strong safety Manuel Madrid,

cornerbacks Jared Hobbs and 
Jaime Puente, and free safety 
Lee Davis, held the Bulldog 
passing attack to only 16 yards 
of the night.

The two totals combine for 
only 37 total yards, compared 
to the 310 total yards racked up 
by the Tiger offense.

The 310 yards generated by 
the offense was all on the 
ground. Jared Hobbs led the 
team in rushing with 147 yards 
on 17 carries. Dave Campos 
had 84 yards on 23 carries and 
Raymond Gomez had 79 yards 
on 11 carries.

Next up for the Tigers will be 
the Pettus Eagles. This game will 
be played at Pettus on Friday at 
7:30.

ise JV Tigers beat Medina Valley 36-0
 ̂ The JV Tigers played the 
Medina Valley Panthers last 

 ̂Thursday evening at Castroville 
- and came away with a 36-0 vic- 
; tory. Medina Valley, which is a 
, 4A school proved to be no 
 ̂match for the powerful Tiger 

p squad.
The game began with the Ti

gers forcing the Panthers to turn 
, the ball over on downs near 
' midfield.

The offense took over and 
'moved the ball inside the Pan- 
^ther 20-yard line but a fumble 
.'ended the drive. The defense, 
_which only allowed 49 total 
Tyards and 3 first downs all day, 

stopped the Panther offense and 
’.forced a punt.

From there the Tigers 
'm arched 8 plays and Tony 
Rosetti scampered 19 yards for 

^the touchdown. Kody Yeager 
threw to Star Smith for the con
version and the lead was 8-0.

The defense pressured the 
.Panther offense and caused a 
! fumble at midfield which the 
Tigers recovered. Eliot Stone 

,made the Panthers pay for their 
¡mistake when he took the ball 
around the left end and went 51

yards on the first play of the 
drive for the first of his three 
touchdowns of the day.

Yeager again threw for the 
conversion, this time to Oscar 
Sierra to raise the score to 16- 
0. After receiving the second 
half kickoff, the Tiger offense 
used 9 plays to go 80 yards; the 
last 54 were on a spectacular 
run by Stone.

A fter taking the ball, he 
broke four tackles and then used 
his speed to break away from the 
helpless Panthers.

Yeager ran around the right 
end for the conversion to make 
the score 24-0.

The defense once again 
forced a Panther fumble and the 
offense cashed it in for points. 
This time Stone raced in from 
27 yards out. The conversion 
was no good and the score was 
now 30-0. The Panthers 
fumbled the kickoff but held the 
Tigers and forced a punt.

Tiger punter Mark Kesteloot 
booted the ball 40 yards and the 
Panthers returned it to the 20- 
yard line.

The panther offense then 
moved the ball out to near

midfield when the Tiger defense 
stiffened up to force yet another 
turnover on downs. Cody 
Edwards then took the ball 
around the left end and went all 
the way, 47 yards, for the Ti
ger touchdown to complete the 
scoring for the game 36-0.

Halfback Eliot Stone carried 
the ball 8 times for 137 yards 
and Quarterback Kody Yeager

carried it 11 times for 48 yards, 
Yeager also connected 5 times 
on 6 passes for 43 yards. Star 
Smith caught 2 passes for 20 
yards and Tillman Davis caught 
one for 11 yards.

The total yardage for the Ti
gers was 341 com pared to 
Medina Valley’s 49 and the Ti
gers accumulated 12 first downs 
to the Panthers 3.

8th Grade Volleyball
win Consolation trophy

The Cubs and Bobcats met at 
Tiger Stadium last Thursday, 
Cubs won the coin toss and elect 
to receive the football.

On the opening kickoff. 
Brand Wylie returned it 65 yards 
to put the Cubs on the Bobcats 
15 yardline.

The first play of scrimmage 
was a 15 yard pass play to Clyde 
Adams for a touchdown. Tres 
Rueda completed the two point 
conversion on a run up the 
middle which made the score 8- 
0 .

The Bobcats first offensive 
series resulted in a three and out, 
and the snap for the punt was a 
poor one which gave the ball to 
the Cubs at the 5 yardline. On 
the first down, Ramiro Pina 
went outside the Bobcats de
fense to score the second touch
down of the game, which made 
the score 14-0.

The Cubs defense put a lot of 
pressure on the Bobcats offense 
and forced them to punt on the 
second offensive possession. 
The punt was blocked by the 
Bobcats up back which gave the 
ball to the Cubs on the Bobcats 
22 yardline.

The Cubs TB Frank Hidalgo 
scored on a 10 yard touchdown 
run and Clyde Adams kicked the 
extra point.

The Score was then 21-0. The 
Bobcats were struggling on of
fense as they fumbled on their 
40 yardline. Tres Rueda recov
ered the fumble. On a busted 
play, quarterback Brand Wylie 
scampers for a 29 yard touch

down. Extra point was no good.
The next Bobcat possession 

resulted in a 10 yard completion 
which turned into a 90 yard 
touchdown reception.

The two point conversion was 
good. Cubs 27, Bobcats 8. Af
ter a 25 yard kickoff return by 
Ramiro Pina, the Cubs scored 
on a 55 yard run by Brand 
Wylie.

After another three and out 
by the Cubs defense, the Bob
cats faked the punt and failed to 
convert, which gave the Cubs 
the ball on the Bobcats 40 
yardline. Quarterback Robert 
Davis ended the first half of the 
game with a 27 yard touchdown 
run, which then made the score 
39-8.

The Bobcats took the second 
half kickoff to the Cubs 45 
yardline, but the Cubs defense 
forced a fumble that was recov
ered by Gumaro Martinez on 
the Bobcats 45 yardline. Clay 
Threadgill ran the ball hard for 
25 yards, but the Cubs had to 
turn the ball over on downs.

The Cubs defense remained 
strong in the fourth quarter as 
the Bobcats were forced to punt.

Another bad snap by the Bob
cats gave the Cubs great field po
sition. Cesar Ortiz scores on a 
15 yard touchdown run and 
Clyde Adams is good on the 
extra point. The final score was 
Cubs 46, Bobcats 8.

The Cubs are open this week, 
but will play Batesville again next 
Thursday at Bobcats stadium. 
Go Cubs!!!

Submitted by 
Gregg Nowlin

On Saturday 13th the 8th 
Grade volleyball team won the 
consolation trophy in the Del Rio 
Tournament.

The girls lost the first match 
against Eagle Pass, 15-11, 6-15, 
15-13.

The girls then beat Comstock 
15-6, 15-2.

In the final match of the day , 
they beat Del Rio 15-6, 15-4, to 
bring home the trophy.

Playing well for the girls was 
Jessi Crane, Tye Taylor, Dana 
Bonner, Shadinne Gum, and 
Timmeka Simmons.

On Monday 15th the girls 
beat Del Rio 15-12, and 15-4. 
Playing well for the girls was: 

Jessi Crane, Tye Taylor, 
Timmeka Simmons, Jasmin 
Pena, Roxanne De Hoyos, and 
Tanya Molinar.

The girls last game will be 
Monday 22nd here in Brackett 
vs Eagle Pass at 5 PM.

Brackett Varsity Volleyball
The Varsity Volleyball won 

against San Antonio ‘School of 
Excellence’ on Tuesday Octo
ber 9th.

Leading scorers: Valerie 
Terrazas with 8 points, Mayra 
A guirre with 4 points, Su
sannah Davis with 4 points, Sa
rah Meyer with 3 points, and 
Duquesa Hunt with 3 points. 

-Aces: Valerie Terrazas with 4 
points, both Duquesa Hunt and

Susannah Davis with 2 points.
Kills: Beth Ballew, Duquesa 

Hunt, Erica Meyer, Valerie 
Terrazas, Sarah Meyer, Mayra 
Aguirre, Christina Flores and 
April Martinez all with 1.

Assists: Susannah Davis with 
4 and Valerie Terrazas with 2.

Digs: Stephanie Bonner and 
Davina Luna both with 1.

The team record is 11-7 for 
the season and 2-1 for District.

Brackett 7th grade volleyball earry 11-4 record IT’S RICKS FURNITURE’S FAUU - SENSATIONAL
Submitted by 
Tiffinny Blore

The Brackett 7* Grade vol
leyball team is still having a 

'great season with an 11-4 
record.

We played Del Rio White 
team on October 11“* and lost 
the match in three games. We

then played in the Del Rio Tour
nament and out of eight teams 
we finished in second place. 
Monday, O ctober 15“’ we 
played Del Rio Blue and won 15- 
4, 15-7.

Outstanding players were 
Lola Cano serving 83%, Emily 
Valenzuela with several great 
spikes and saves at the net, and

Cynthia Jaso with a great save. 
The outstanding server was 
Kara Yeager who served 85% 
and made 8 serves in a row in 
the second game.

Our last game of the season 
will be at home against Eagle 
Pass Memorial on Monday, 
October 22™* at 5:00 PM. Please 
come and support us!

Stock Reduction Sale

1st Six W eeks Honor Roll
High School

All A Honor Roll

■ Seniors: Lloyd Davis, Susannah, 
Duquesa Hunt, Rodolfo Ramirez

■ Juniors: Maria Martinez,
Tammy Smith

■ Sophomores: Elizabeth Ballew, 
Amanda Davis, Sarah Meyer, Ashley 
Smith, Ashley Thourot

■ Freshmen: Stephanie Bonner, 
Tiliman Davis, Cody Robinette, Oscar 
Sierra, Shanae Simmons

A-B Honor Roll
■ Seniors: Michelie Bizzell, David 

Campos, Levi Duncan, M igdalia 
Gonzalez, Miguel Hernandez, Candice 
Ingram, Erica Meyer, Isela Ramon, Juan 
Rivas, Julie Solis, Ana Talamantez,

Amanda Ward
■ Juniors: Diamantina Flores, Rob

ert Franklin, Jared Hobbs, Matthias 
Katzfiiss, Megan McWilliams, Brittany 
Moore, Philip Munoz, Laura Negrete, 
Douglas Sanchez, Elizabeth Threadgill, 
Jose Vela

■ Sophomores: Stacey Castillia, 
Dietrich Davis, Hector Febres, Chestin 
Hatley-Clark, Dulce Jimenez, Allison 
LaMascus, Emily Petrosky, Arnold 
Piñales, Star Smith, Beau Watkins

■ Freshmen: Clarissa Aguirre, Juliann 
Ashabranner, Jaclynn Duncan, Cody 
Edwards, Courtney Frerich, Monica 
Gonzalez, Whitney Hobbs, Megan King, 
Brandon Kluzek, Sean Looney, Whitney 
M assingill, K ristin M eyer, Celina 
Terrazas, Kody Yeager

Middle School
All A Honor Roll

■ Eighth grade: Dana Bonner, Alarma 
Conoly, Rachel Swinson, Brand Wylie

A-B Honor Roll
■ Eighth grade: John Braesicke, 

Ashley Castillo, Jacquelyn Conoly, Jes
sica Crane, Kimberly Glass, Cassandra 
Gomez, Lilliana Hernandez, Yasmin 
Pena, Isabel Rivas, Tres Rueda, Timmeka 
Simmons, Brandy Smith, Billy Steelman, 
Soraida Talamantes, Tye Taylor

■ Seventh grade: Justin Calk, 
Dolores Cano, Robert Davis, Rachel 
Lethco, Laura Meyer, Joshua O’Neill, 
Ivan Piñales, Micheál Stephenson, Kara 
Yeager

100 CHANNELS. 
FREE INSTALLATION. 

$9 A MONTH.
America's Top 100 programming package Includes channels such as D isney Channel, ESPN, 

U SA  Network, T B S  Superstation, D iscovery Channel, TNT and many other lavorites.

Purchase a state-ot-the-art DISH Network satellite TV system valued at $199 or more and subscribe to 

America’s  Top 100 programming package. You'll get a cred'it on your bill for S21.99 per month for 12 
months. At our current America's Top 100 price of S30.99. you'll pay only S9  a month* for over 100 

digital channels.

Now. Charter Cable customers who turn In their current Charter C ab leb illcanrece lveaS lO O  discount 
oft a state-of-the-arl satellite TV system, valued at S I  99 or more. With Free Basic Professional 
Installahon (a S I  99 value) and programming credits, Charter Cable customers save S362.

• Price changes lo America's Top 100 programming package will 
affect monthly price ($21.99 credit continues for 12 months.)

OH« avis 1031101 F « n a *  fw i-bm eresida iM iaaiom asortyA Ipnc« pACKaowarWproyaTNiwgsubiaaiocftakoewAwUfWbc* L i» i« n d « a U s a iM U m  
m »  aooh AJ DISH Nelvwrit orOffanmnQ. ana any omar sorvcos IhJ» a n  pnmOaa a n  cUtfOd lo the tarme and aondtens of tw  Nasdanbgl CtAlom« Agraement. 
w M h ka vs M ite  1KX» r « x j ^  SkxiHcaA restrictions afKJfy to DiSH Netwcrli bardMwc and prograrnnvis BvatabCly. and b r a l oHors. See ycur DtSH Ncbnork tcM - 
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C a M e ^ i M r ^ M i ^ l ^ i y a i  CutanIC ImwM  C a M  fiubscriwrsmustpnsduca a biBngstalaimrf dalad m Ow 90 days olaatomar adiyaicinof tiairOISH IM imA  
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Urban and Rural 
Services 

830-563-9445
(Locally Owned)

d l ^NETWORK

Overstocked & Dicontinued Items Must Go!
SOFAS & LOVESEATS ■  CHAIRS & RECHNERS

7 Piece living room set... .....$ 9 9 9
Sofa, Loveseat, Cocktail, 2 end tables, 
2 lamps complete. Save $500

La-Z-Boy Rocker R ecliners ...$299
Your choice of colors. Save $ 150

NO INTEREST
FOR

6 MONTHS

SLEEP SOFAS

Queen Size Innerspring... .....$ 5 4 9
Sleeper sofa with Serta Mattress 
Save $250

^1

All Tagged for Immediate Sell-Out!
DINNING ROOMS SEALY BEDDING BEDROOMS

5 Piece Solidwood Country Style Twin Size Mattress or Box Springs All Kincaid Solid Wood Beds Spe- 
Table...................................... $ 3 9 9  Sold in sets only..............$ 5 9 e a p c  cial Order and in Stock.. .5 0 %  off
4 Bowback chairs in Buttermilk Finish. Save 50%
Save $300

Unheard of Savings While They Last!
ACCENT PIECES ENTERTAINMENT/DESKS TABLES

Special Section of Lamps, Tables rqh -ppp Oak Desk ........ $ 1 9 9  Oak Finish Curio Cabinet with glass
and Floor save up to . . . . 5 0 %  off Comes in Cartoon Save $100 shelves..................................$ 1 8 9

Save $100

NO DOW N P A Y M E N T* NO PAYMENT TIL APRIL 2 0 0 2

RICKS HAS ALL THE LATEST 
SYLES AND FAMOUS BRANDS 

YOU TRUST

M onday - Saturday 9 A M -6 P M  
Thursday - 9 A M -9 P M

'Regular list and origiani advertised price are offering prices 
only and may or may not have resulted in sales. Advertised 
merchandise may be available a t these sales prices in future 
sales events. Interim markdowns may have been taken on 
origiani prices, offer may end at any time

A VE. F A t  10th FU R N ITU R E
C O M PA N Y

BETTER FURNITURE!
BETTER SELECTIONS!

BETTER PRICES!

Free Delivery to Brackettville
Subject to Credit Approval $599 minimum 

purchase. Specie! orders require 20%  down 
payment does not apply to prior purchases, 

interest will be deducted if  paid in full before 
6  months. See store for details.

7 7 5 -1 5 0 8
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$6 PER WEEK - 12 WEEK MINIMUM (830) 563-2852

N&N
r «

FENCING
Nat Terrazas _

Owner 202. BROWN
pii. 0301 sa3 332B BroctetMle, TX. 78832
C e l (830) 734-7582

T t v—  - 0  

■  ? * f
THE CLEAR ALTERNATIVE 

ROADRUNNER ENERGYg

Call Woody @ 563-9594 or 800-543-2630

Bruce Drilling and Services 
Pumps Tanks Wells 

Specializing in 
Turn Key Installation of

trouble free water systems
830-563-9916 Gordon Bruce Jr.

Texas W ate r W ell L ie. H 2444W PKL

BOUNCE ABOUNO PARTY RENTALS 
209 W o tto s DSL 010, TEXAS 78140

Juan  and M aria S auced o  
(030)770-2747 00 290-2246

Wc Rent Bouncing Castle«^ T ab ln , C hain ,
Hot Dog, Nacho, Pirza Machine«, CefTee Makers, 
Ice Chests, Tents, and Bar B Q Grills.

B in  PUiCiSiN TOWN m i  DiUViBY '

Bonded & Insured

Pools As Low As 
$13,900

^  FREE ESTIMATES 768-2806

2500 Hwy 90 E Del Rio, TX

Durden &
Durden, PLLC

Attorneys and Counselors at Law  
Business Law Wills &
Real Estate Law Trusts
Bankruptcy Probate
Uvalde, Texas (830) 2 7 8 -2 5 5 0

Not certified by the Texas Board of Legal Specialization

Physical Therapy
Brandon Lewis M.D. 
1020 E. Leona Road 

Uvalde, Texas 78801

Workers’ Compensation/Medicare/Insurance

(830)278-4426
Se Habla Español

Kinney County Wool & Mohair
'•tw» The Rancher’s Shopping Center

Since 1962 - Shaker Feed Store 
*Livestock Feed * Game Feed * 

* Hardware * Lumber *
Check And Compare Our Competitive Prices 

Brackettville, TX 
830-563-2471Mon.-Fri.

8 a.m.-5 p.m.
Sat. 8 a.m.-12 Noon

P.O. Box 1010 
W. Spring St. I

S o u t h w e s t

S e r v ic e  C o .
(830) 563-9256

Visa/MasterCard/Disœver

Tom & Anita Parts* Repair Hwy90E
Ertle • Storage Brackettville, TX

E & N ’S
Concrete Rnisbina

S labs, F oundations, S idewalks, P atios, C urbs, 
EXPOSED A ggregate, C ar  P orts, D riveways

No JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO LARGE 
W ill T ravel

Ernie & Nick 
Uvalde, Texas 78801

(830)279-0560
(830)317-6360
(830)278-2360

Mon • Thu 
12:00 PM -7:00 PM 
Fri - Sat
10:00 AM - 9:00 PM

Case Discounts 
Special Orders

Convenient Location on HWY 90 
830 -563 -9030

Davis Hardware & Ranch Supply
Originally a part of Petersen & Co. Since 1876

101 East Spring Street P.O. Box 976 
Brackettville, TX 78832

G eneral H ardw are  
Pipes & Fencing 
Paint

Stock M edicines 
R anch  Supplies 

A m m uiution

Phone 830-563-2528 i : ?

APACht:
HS I T  M18EET
Beef, Pork, Pou ltry , C abrito

DEER PROCESSING

(830) 775-0717

406 E 8TH, Del Rio TX 
Mon to Sat 8 to 8 
Sunday 6 to 2 pm

COPISS TO GO...
*Seasonal Newsletter Papers 

^Personalized Picture Calendars
^Business Cards * Business Stamps

2400 Avenue F, Suite 8 (830) 775-1121
Del Rio, TX 78840 Fax (830) 775-2351 

Monday - Friday 8:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
Saturday 9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

(Brac^ttviUe TuneraCOiome
114 North Street 

563-9600

Serving (Brac^ttviCCe since 1914

Manager: Leon Humphreys

ROOFING SHEETMETAL REMODELING ROOM ADDITIONS STUCCO

A A A
Roofing and Remodeling

^JYo ^ o h  y o o  Jgig or ,^mol(

Peter D. Perez 
Free Estimates (830) 563-2617
SHEET ROCK TEXTURES PAINTING FENCING CERAMIC TILE

• Printing
• Rubber Stamps
• Vinyi Lettering
• Graphic Design
• Coior and B&W Copies
• Digitai Printing

G R A F IK A 5
&MORG

2400 Ave. F Suite 18B
La Viiiita Shopping Center, Del Rio, TX 78840 

Ph. (830) 778-8241,774-5761

Archie’s Landscaping
and

Lawn M aintenance
Experienced - Professional 

Free Estimates
Let us solve your Lawn & Garden problems

563-5102
A rch ie and J il l  Woodson

Word of Knowledge Book Shoppe
Bob and Mary Tripp, Owners/Mgrs.

Christian Books, Bibles, Music... English 
and Spanish... Children’s Materials, 

Catholic and Protestant Religious Items

Mon thru Fri. 10am - 6pm Del Rio, TX Located in 
Saturdays 10 am - 3 pm La Villita Shopping Center 

Phone (830) 778-2414

Edward J o n e s
Joaquin Davis
Investment Representative

117 Tenderfoot 
Del Rio, Texas 78840 
Bus 830-775-0023 
Hm 830-768-2926

Serving Individual Investors Since 1871
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE
ACROSS 
1 Get going 
6 Indy 500 

or Ken
tucky 
Derby 

10 IRA or 
Keogh

14 Archer
15 Character 

in Frank
enstein

16 Crude 
person

17 Incline
18 Forbid
19 Mr. 

Johnson
20 Flowed 
22 Take out
24 Excavation 

passage
25 Hals
26 Plate man
29 Showed 

twice
30 Natural 

substance
31 Account

ants entry
33 Dissolves 
37 Carry 
39 Exhaust 
41 Regal 

address

42 Item sold 
near the 
tin foil

44 2nd-mosl 
populous 
nation

46 \Weirdo
47 Signified
49 Furnace

coverings
51 German 

city
54 Moistens
55 Men and 

women
56 Baptize
60 Leg 

coverings
61 Product 

for choles- 
terol-v;atch- 
ers

63 _  cum 
laude

64 Mocking 
person

65 Actress 
Carter

66 Name for 
a singing 
family

67 Criteria: 
abbr.

68 Word with 
garage or

white
69 Reason
DOWN
1 Talk back
2 Lean
3 Love: Sp.
4 Iterate
5 Trampled
6 Affix firmly
7 Past one's 

prime
8 Sleeper's 

spot
9 Decaying 

agent
to  Mother- 

of-pearl 
containers

11 Apple pie 
preparer

12 Terra_
13 Kilmer 

masterpiece
21 Bogged 

down
23 Paraffin- 

coated 
product

25 Smelly
26 Denver 

and Barker
27 District
28 Drop
29 Laughing
32 _  forth;

produce
34 Dryer 

residue
35 Word of 

agreement
36 Rolls hair
38 Roamers
40 African

nation
43 Gender 

abbr.
45 Easel 

owners
48 Unlawful 

burnings
50 Give con

fidence to
51 Sounds 

from one 
who is 

29 Down
52 Pass a 

measure
53 Thought 

deeply
54 Complete
56 Tiny room
57 Govt, agent
58 Napoleon 

and Nero: 
abbr.

59 Part of 
the neck

62 Green field

ROARING TWENTIES
In the grid below, twenty words can be found that lit the category for 
today. Circle each word that you firxtafvf list it in the space pro
vided at the r1 ^  of the grid. Words can be found In an (firactions~ 
tonwards, backwards, hortzontally, vertically and diagonally. An 
example Is given to get you started. Can you find to da/s 20 words?

Today's Category: U. S. STATES

K K Y K C U 
H O H J S J 
N K H A M I 
S D S A A S 
W N I W D E 
A N A A D I 
E H K L N S 
Q S D A D A 
A D S B W B 
T  E X A S V 
W Y O M I N 
A H N A G I

14

17

20

24

2« 27

30

37

42

|1S

lie

31

21 22

32

|4 7 48

51 52 53

55

60

64

67 J

23

r 11 12 13

rr

61

65

68

62 63

66

69

Trivia Time by Walter Branch

1. What is the third-largest lake in the world?
2. What gangster was killed by law-enforcement agents outside 
the Bipgraph Theatre?
3. What sort of creatures lives in a formicary?
4. What movie was the last for both Marilyn Monroe and Clark 
Gable?
5. Who was the first woman actress to appear on the cover of 
"Life" magazine?
6. What Apollo 11 astronaut remained in the space capsule vdiile 
Armstrong and Aldrin walked on the moon?
7. What natural breakwater lies off the northeast coast of Aus
tralia?
8. What battle in World War I saw 60,000 troops killed on the 
first day?
9. What tusked creature helped embellish sailors' tales of uni
corns?
10. What subject did Mr. Chips teach?

57 58 59

Trivia Time Answers te) 2001 dbr  Medis, inc. -q i íib ij m j b u
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BIRTHDAY'

October 18....... October 22.....
October 18....... October 22.....
October 19...... October 22......
October 20....... October 22......
October 20...... October 23.....
Oaober21...... ................H.B. Dixon October 23.....
October 21....... October 24.....
October 21...... October 24......
October 21....... October 24.....

ARIES (March 21 to A p ril 19) 
You have a tendency this week to 
be overly modest. Instead, enu
merate for yourself your many ac
complishments. This gives self-con
fidence.

by Charles Cooper

LIBRA (September 23 to O cto
ber 2 2 ) Some boredom  just 
comes along with the job. Try to 
find a way to make things more 
exciting. Perhaps you come up 
with an innovative new business 
plan.

TAURUS (April 20 to May 20) 
In trying to arrange a social event, 
d o n 't  be to o  w o rr ie d  when 
people's schedules conflict. Re
member that you can't accommo
date everyone. This weekend, busi
ness plans begin to mesh.

SCORPIO (October 23 to  N o
vember 21) You're taken aback 
when a friend refuses to support 
you. However, think this through. 
It just could be that this person is 
right.

GEMINI (May 21 to June 20) 
W orry and anxiety are your en
emies this week. Reassure yourself 
with the thought that some things 
can't be fixed, no matter how 
much you worry. Over the week
end, a social outing provides re
spite.

SAGITTARIUS (November 22 to 
December 21) You encounter 
some rude types this week. Over
look this. You can go about your 
business without having them ruin 
your plans.

CANCER Oune 21 to July 22) 
Someone at home isn't being co
operative. Thus, you find yourself 
shouldering too much responsibil
ity. Take the weekend to straighten 
this situation out.

CAPRICORN (December 22 to 
January 19) It's a week o f fits and 
starts for you. That's because a 
co-worker is making silly errors. 
Have a heart-to-heart with this 
person and straighten the matter 
out.

LEO (July 23 to August 22) You 
are usually very decisive. However, 
this week, you are unsure on how 
to proceed on the workfront. A n 
swers come by the end o f the 
week.

AQ UARIUS (January 20  to Feb
ruary 18) While the business plans 
you wish to implement are excit
ing, this isn't the time to  push 
things. Wait until bigwigs are to 
tally on board. Over the weekend, 
a loved one provides warmth and 
understanding.

VIRG O (August 23 to Septem
ber 22) Don't force the issue with 
your mate. This person comes 
around in time. If you pursue this, 
arguments and bad feelings are the 
ultimate result.

PISCES (February 19 to March 
20) That person offering to do 
you a favor has ulterior motives. 
You are right to be suspicious. Re
member, your instincts have al
ways served you well.

(c) 2001 DBR Media, Inc.

For Entertainment Purposes Only
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Thursday, October 18, 2001 RELIGION
Let us forgive those who tresspass against us Drink at his waterfall
Frontier Baptist Church 

-By Dave Crowe

c In the New Testament, Jesus 
;spoke to us concerning the love 
that we should have for our en
emies and how we are not to 

:judge one another and how we 
tare to give to and forgive each 
;other.
t “ Love your enem ies, do 
;good to those who hate you, 
ibless those who curse you, pray 
:for those who mistreat you.

Give to everyone who asks 
iyou and do not turn away from 
the one who wants to borrow 
from you, but love your en
emies, do good to them, and 
Jend to them without expecting 
;to get anything back.

Then your reward will be 
great, be merciful, just as your 
Tather is merciful.
: Do not judge, and you will
:not be judged. Do not condemn 
and you will not be condemned, 
fo rg ive and you will be for- 
;‘given.
• Give and it shall be given to 
iyou. For with the measure you 
:use, it will be measured to you. 
f o r  in the same way you judge 
‘others, you will be judged.”

Jesus asked, “why do you 
look at the speck of sawdust in 
■your brothers eye and pay no 
jattention to the plank in your 
iown eye?
; How can you say to your 
ibrother, brother let me take that 
speck out of your eye, when 
you yourself fail to see the plank 
;in your own eye?
: You hypocrite, first take the

plank out of your eye and then 
you can see more clearly to re
move the speck from your 
brothers eye.”

“The good man brings good 
things out of the good stored up 
in his heart and an evil man 
brings evil things out of the evil 
stored up in his heart.

For out of the overflow of his 
heart his mouth speaks.”

“But I tell you that anyone 
who is angry with his brother 
will be subject to judgement. ”

Jesus also said, “therefore 
everyone who hears these words 
of mine and put them into prac
tice is like a wise man who built 
his house on the rock.”

Along with loving our en
emies and not judging one an
other and how to live, give and 
forgive, Jesus spoke to us con
cerning money, greed and self- 
righteousness.

“Do not store up for yourself 
treasures on earth, but store up 
for yourself treasures in 
heaven. For where your trea
sure is, there your heart will be 
also.

No one can serve two mas
ters, you can not serve both God 
and money.”

“Watch out! Be on your 
guard against all kinds of greed. 
A man’s life does not consist in 
the abundance of his posses
sions.”

Paul wrote to Timothy, 
“People who want to get rich fall 
in temptation and a trap and into 
many foolish and harmful de
sires that plunge men into ruin 
and destruction.

For the love of money is a 
root of all kinds of evil. Some 
people, eager for money, have 
wandered from the faith and 
pierced themselves with many 
griefs.”

James writes in the fifth chap
ter, “Now listen, you rich 
people weep and wail because 
of the misery that is coming to 
you.

Your wealth has rotted and 
moths have eaten your clothes. 
Your gold and silver are cor
roded.

Their corrosion will testify 
against you and eat your flesh 
like fire. You have hoarded 
wealth in the last days.

Look! The wages you failed 
to pay the workmen who 
mowed your fields are crying 
out against you.

The cries of the harvesters 
have reached the ears of the 
Lord almighty. You have lived 
on earth in luxury and self-in
dulgence.”

Peter writes, “Slaves, submit 
yourselves to your masters with 
all respect, not only to those who 
are good and considerate, but 
also those who are harsh.”

Jesus told a huge crowd of 
many thousands, the parable of 
the rich fool.

“The ground of a certain rich 
man produced a good crop. He 
thought to himself, what shall I 
do? I have no place to store my 
crops.

Then he said, I will tear down 
my bams and build bigger ones. 
I ’ll say to myself, you have 
plenty of good things laid up for 
many years. Take life easy, eat, 
drink and be merry.

But God said to him, you 
fool! This very night your life 
will be demanded from you.”

It is not a sin to be rich!
God gave you the money! 

What you do or don’t do with 
the money determines whether 
God will bless you or condemn 
you. Be rich toward God.

Let us Love one Another
St. John’s Missionary Church 
By Rev. William P. Adams Sr.

Beloved let us love one an
other; For love is of God, and 
everyone that loveth is born of 
God and knoweth God.

He that loveth not knoweth 
not God; for God is love. In this 
was manifested the love of God 
toward us, that God sent his only 
begotten son into the world, that 
we might live through him.

Hearing is love, not that we

loved God, but that he loved us, 
and sent his son to be the propi
tiation for our sins.

Beloved, if God so loved us, 
we ought also to love one an
other.

No man hath seen God at any
time. If we love one another, 
God dwelleth in us, and his love 
is perfected in us.

By this now we that we dwell 
in him, and he in us, because he 
hath given us of his spirit. 1 John 
4:7-13.

Muniz speaks to Rotary SOS Award Winners 
About Alamo Saddlery
Continued from page 1

designed some that made quite 
a hit at a recent show in Den
ver. All of this has led to the 
latest expansion, 

i: . Their web page is being re
vitalized, Muniz was made of
fice manager and Ashley is in 
charge of marketing and prod
uct design.

A new building is in the off
ing that will be located near 
Highway 90 on 693.

Some things are clear: 
Hadley Wardlaw is an insight
ful businessman, Roy Martin is; 
no doubt, extremely talented as 
a saddle-m aker, and Leisha 
Ashley, being Happy Shahan’s 
granddaughter is obviously a 
natural at marketing. Muniz 
gave a fine presentation and 
Rotary members went home 
trying to conjure up some way 
of starting a successful new busi
ness.
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Health

By Clark Carr
President Narconon

Cravings, depression and 
guilt are the three parts of the 
harness that straps an addict into 
;the downward spiral of drug 
addiction.

In almost all cases, where 
there has been a long period of 
substance abuse, one finds the 
above three symptoms.

What is the best approach to 
tear down these barriers to suc
cessful recovery? Remember, 
persisting drug cravings are the 
¡first barrier to recovery. These 
are caused by drug or alcohol 
residues that store primarily in 
body fat in the form of metabo
lites. And as mentioned in an 
¡earlier article, metabolites are 
¡the byproduct of the body’s 
:natural processes as it tries to di- 
¡gest or breakdown drug toxins 
once they are in the system. The 
chemicals in these fat-stored me
tabolites seem to have a physi
cal connection to memories the 
addict has of the experiences 
associated with using drugs. The 
metabolites can “re-activate” or 
come back into circulation in the 
body at certain later times when 
the former addict’s body me
tabolism increases. Metabolism 
is basically the speed of a 
body’s burning up energy. In
creased metabolism is known to 
occur when a person is under 
stress, experiences strong emo
tion, during exercise, accompa
nying weight loss, etc.

Once the drug metabolite 
chemicals can again influence 
the body, whether this is per
ceived consciously or not, an 
uncontrollable urge to again use 
drugs can overcome the addict. 
The active-in-the-body metabo

lites trigger feelings, thoughts 
and attitudes about drug use in 
the addict, at both a physical and 
mental level. When a loved one 
or family member asks a relaps
ing addict, “Why did you do this 
again when you knew it was 
wrong?” , and the addict an
swers, “You just don’t under
stand. It was like I had no 
choice! I can’t explain it,” the 
above described process of 
body-stored drugs re-entering 
circulation and triggering emo
tional and physical reactions 
might best describe what has 
happened. There are a number 
of methods that are being used 
today to address this time bomb 
of drugs storing in a drug user’s 
fat tissue. One attempt is intra
venous ascorbic acid (Vitamin 
C) treatment. Another is fasting. 
More and more, we are seeing 
emphasis shifting to “holistic” 
treatments as a significant com
ponent of substance abuse treat
ment planning. An effective 
means of ridding the body of 
stored drug metabolites has 
proven to be a program of aero
bic exercise combined with nu
tritional supplementation that 
utilizes Vitamin B3 (niacin) and 
extensive sweating in low-heat 
dry saunas. This detoxification 
method was researched and de
veloped by L. Ron Hubbard in 
1978 and has helped improve 
the rate of recovery from addic
tion by eliminating the physical 
triggers that create drug 
cravings. It is this process, 
called the New Life Detoxifica
tion Program, that is utilized at 
Narconon drug and alcohol re
habilitation centers.

Depression is another signifi
cant barrier to recovery. The 
depression an addict experi

ences is twofold. There is a 
chemical imbalance that drug 
and alcohol abuse all by itself 
creates in the body. Drugs and 
alcohol inhibit the production of 
natural body chemicals and in 
some cases replace them. This 
impacts the natural body “re
ward system” that encourages 
our sense of physical well be
ing or eliminates pain after in
jury. This bio-physical aspect of 
the chemical imbalance present 
in drug abusers is driven by nu
tritional deficiencies that are the 
end result of regular use of drugs 
or alcohol. In most cases, the 
emotional depression that an 
addict experiences follows after 
a person comes off drugs or al
cohol, not before. One very real 
reason for this sense of depres
sion is the declining quality of 
life a druguser experiences. 
Another is his or her state of 
decaying health. Usually, the 
addict has alienated himself from 
family members and loved ones.

There often is criminal behav
ior, the result of the need for hid
den money to purchase drugs. 
It is hardly unusual for an ad
dict to find himself in trouble 
with the law. The addict does not 
want this disintegrating life 
style, but factually he or she has 
lost control of his life. As per
sonal relationships fall apart or 
legal problems worsen, he natu
rally feels bad, down, awful. He 
will display characteristics of 
depression or lethargy. One 
must remember that, before 
their drug addiction begins, 
drug dependent persons are ba
sically good people. But as they 
encounter the real-life problems 
brought on by addiction, they 
get trapped in the arduous task 
of trying to hide or cover up the
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Lutheran  C hurch

ELCA
On the corner of 

Fort and Henderson 
Sunday Worship 9 AM 
Sunday School 10 AM 

Wednesday 
Bible Study 7 PM 

Pastor: Nathan Lafrenz 
830-591-1614

St. Mary Magdalene Church 
By Lynn McNew

On the grounds of a famous 
Japanese shrine in Kyoto, there 
is a spot that features three wa
terfalls. They represent wisdom, 
health and longevity. Visitors 
who pass beneath the falls are 
invited to choose which of the 
blessings they want for their 
lives by placing their hands un
der the appropriate falls. But 
according to tradition, a person 
can choose only one.

Which of the three would you 
choose? As first I selected 
health, reasoning that without it 
longevity would be tainted and 
with it one would be free to pur
sue wisdom. Then I thought wis
dom would be better, because 
longevity would be hollow with

out it and wisdom would prompt 
more healthful habits.

Fortunately, if you know 
Christ, you don’t have to make 
the choice. He came to ensure 
our longevity—eternal life; 
through His Holy Spirit we have 
at our disposal divine wisdom; 
and as far as health, we can rest 
in His promise: “I came that you 
might have life and have it more 
abundantly” (John 10:10). 
Drink at His waterfall and never 
thirst again.

Lord, I thank You for the 
gifts of wisdom, health and lon
gevity you have given me. Help 
me to use these gifts for Your 
greater good.

You are welcome to worship 
with us anytime at St. Mary 
Magdalene Catholic Church. 
God Bless You!

We offer up this prayer for our nation
Gateway Ministries 
Pastor Charolette Corey

Heavenly Father, Mighty 
Lord God of Hosts, please send 
your holy angels to watch over 
and protect our men and 
women in the military who go 
to deliver justice by the author
ity you have given them 
through their Commander-In- 
Chief, George W. Bush. We 
pray that each person in the mili
tary do only that which is re
quired of him/her by God . We 
pray that they not accuse any 
falsely and that they be content 
with their wages. (Luke 3:14). 
We pray for those making deci
sions that affect your people 
here and the world over. 
Whether their authority is po
litical, military, or spiritual in

nature, we ask that you give 
them godly wisdom with dis
cernment and knowledge with 
understanding. We ask that you 
watch over your children, 
keeping them in all safety and 
make all provision for their fami
lies. We humble ourselves be
fore you, oh Lord, and ask you 
to forgive us our sins, and to di
rect us, guide us into all righ
teousness. We pray for revival 
in our land to reach out and 
spread the good news of Jesus 
Christ to all the world. Please 
fill us, anoint us, renew us, and 
appoint us through the living 
word of Christ Jesus. In the 
name of Jesus Christ, we ask 
this. Amen. Greater is he that is 
in us, than he that is in the 
world!! I John 4:4 Stand in faith, 
rest in hope, walk in love.

First Baptist Church (SBC)
Corner o f Ann and Veltman

Pastor: R. D. Holloway 563-2245
Sunday: Bible study for all ages 9:45 a.m. 

Worship Service -11 a.m. 
AdultA'outh/Children Descipleship Training 6 p.m. 

Evening Service 7 p.m.
Wednesdays 7 p.m. Bible Study

Next years 7th Grade winners pictured from left: Seth Frerich 
$100, Micheál R. Stephenson $500 and Ivan Piñales $100.

The Life Cycle And Mechanics Of Addiction
deeds or acts that led to these 
problems. At this point, they 
begin to feel guilty. This guilt 
then causes the addict to with
draw even further from family, 
loved ones and friends. He may 
even become antagonistic to
wards those close to him who do 
not abuse drugs or alcohol.

This anti-social behavior is a 
direct result of his wrong doings 
and dishonest life style. In or
der to remove these barriers to 
their successful recovery, ad
dicts must discover or create a 
positive change in moral values. 
They must “get honest,” prob
ably the toughest part of recov
ery.

People do not enjoy admitting 
wrongdoing, looking at whom 
they have hurt and how. This 
process is made even more dif
ficult for an addict because, 
frankly, he can’t “think” very 
well; his mind is clouded, 
dulled. However, the age-old 
basic premise of effective coun
seling still holds true - “confes
sion is good for the soul.” This 
is certainly true in remedying 
drug or alcohol addiction.

God Created the Church to be a 
Family fo r  ALL His Children.

Sunday Schedule:
Bible School at 9:30 am 

Choir Practice at 10:15 am 
Worship at 10:45 am

Fiii5T U nited M e th o d i5t  C h u r c h , “ H ome A v a y  riom  H o m e ’
Child care available upon request. 563-2823

Welcome!
Church of Christ

80S N. Ann 563-2616
Sunday A.M ., 9:30 Classes -10:30 Worship 

Sunday P.M. 1:30 
Wednesday P.M. 6:30 Classes 

Minister: Ray Melton

U v a l d e

)ONE &  y  O IN T
C l i n i c , f.a .

It's 
worth 
the trip!

•A r th r it is
•S p o r ts  In juries G loria G onzalez Box, M .D .

•A r th ro s c o p ic  su rg e ry  O rthopaed ic  Surgeon
•F ra c tu re s  &  D is lo ca tio ns  
• J o in t  R ep lacem ent (Knee, H ip, Shoulder)

•K n e e , S hou lde r, E lbow  R eco ns tru c tion  
•P e d ia tirc  Bone &  J o in t P roblem s 

•H a n d , W ris t, Foot &  A n k le  Problem s

830 - 278-2292
1 0 2 5  G arner Field Rd.
Uvalde, Texas 78801

Most insurances accepted, including; Medicare/Medicaid, Ben
efit Planners, TM L, TASB, Blue Cross/Blue Shield, W orkm an's  
Comp, Champus/Tricare, Private Insurance.
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T h u rsd ay ,October 18, 2001 CLASSIFIEDS
ADOPTION

Note: I t  is illegal to be paid fo r any- 
thing beyond medical and legal ex
penses in Texas adoption.

A PEACE OF MIND! We love life and 
are a very energetic and optimistic 
couple. Call Jen and Allen at 1-800- 
646-6540 .

LET US HELP youl Young (33 & 34), 
affectionate couple promises your 
baby a home filled with music and 
laughter, wonderful education  
(Colleen's a teacher), travel to excit
ing places, doting grandparents and 
all the love in our hearts. Colleen & 
Michael, 1-866-826-4869.

AUCTIONS
ABSOLUTE AUCTION - HUBBARD
Ranch, October 30th. 108,820  
total acres; 7,820 + - deeded acre 
cattle/recreational ranch. Abundant 
wildlife with 2 mi. Imnaha River front
age. J .P . King Auction  
(Lie.#980800047). For brochure: 1- 
800 -558 -5464 .

ABSOLUTE AUCTION - NOVEMBER
2nd, Beacon Fields, Smith County, 
Texas. 978 + - acres selling in 14 
parcels. Magnificent home, 3 ranch 
houses 4 barns. J.P. King Auction 
Co. W. Scott Swenson #425652, 
1-800 -558-5464 .

AUTOMOBILES
'32  FORD: GOODGUYS Lonestar 
Nationalsl Texas Motor Speedway, 
Oct. 27& 28. Over 1,500 rods, cus
toms & classics, exhibits, swap meet, 
model car show & more. Info., 1- 
817 -215 -8500 .

CHARITY CARS - DONATE your ve
hicle, tax deductible, free towing. We 
provide vehicles to needy families. 
As seen on Oprah and in People 
M agazine. 1 -8 0 0 -4 4 2 -4 4 5 1 ,  
www.charity-cars.org.

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY

RISK-FREE ROUTE $3,250/mo. (re
alistic). No competition with interac
tive game. 13 local vending sites. 
$9,945 cash required. 1-800-268- 
6601 (24 hours).

DRIVERS WANTED
A CAREER OPPORTUNITY. LISA 
Motor Lines has immediate openings 
for entry level drivers. No CDL-No 
problem. Company paid training if 
qualified. 1 -866-367-9933  or 1- 
817 -3 6 7 -9 9 3 3 .

$BIG MONEY$ - N.T.S. Placement 
Company needs drivers. Inexperi
enced up to $600. Experienced up 
to $1000. Pay up to 42 cpm. Paid 
training, if you qualify. 1-888-781- 
8556. Tractor Trailer Training.

CFI ANNOUNCES PAY increase. 
Now hiring company drivers, 0 /0 , 
solos & teams. Ask about our 2-week 
spouse training program in automatic 
transmission trucks. Call 1-800-CFI- 
DRIVE.

DRIVER - COVENANT TRANSPORT
now offering per diem pay for expe
rienced teams, solos and trainers. 0 /  
0  - Solos/Teams 83 cents plus fuel 
surcharge. No CDL? No problem. We 
school, no money down. Licensed 
by SBPCE. School located in 
Stuttgart, AR. Call 1-888-MORE- 
PAY (1-888-667-3729).

DRIVERS...43  CPM top pay, 43 
cpm top pay, 43 cpm top pay, 43  
cpm top pay, 43 cpm top pay. USA 
Truck, 1-800-237-4642.

DRIVERS: OTR DRIVERS needed. 
Class A CDL w/experience required. 
Good work record, clean MVR. Call 
today. Marten Transport, Ltd., 1- 
800-395-3331 or visit our website 
www.marten.com on pay and ben
efits.

DRIVERS: OWNER/OPERATORS,
Fleetwood Transportation is now 
leasing. Great lease package, we can 
help keep you loaded. Also need com
pany drivers. 1 -8 8 8 -27 6 -9 9 2 3 , 
www.ftwd.net

DRIVERS-SW REGIONAL, Home on 
weekly basis, teams start 34 cpm, 
OTR starts 32 cpm. 6 months OTR 
experience w/CDL-A. Ask for Harold/ 
Bob, 1-800-666-0380.

DRIVER - YOUR EXPERIENCE pays 
at SRT. Now hiring experienced OTR 
drivers to run 48 states and Canada. 
Class A CDL required. Sign-on bo
nuses for 1 year plus experience. 
Student graduates welcome. Call 
SRT today, 1-877-244-7293 or 1- 
877-BIG-PAYDAY.

DRIVERS WANTED
OWNER OPERATOR AVG $1.13 in 
Southwest 5 state area. FFE needs 
27 trucks to cover this obligation. 
Sign-on bonus, base plates, gener
ous fuel surcharge and plenty of 
freight. 1-800-569-9298.

PROUD TO SERVE AMERICA! Great 
miles, benefits and bonuses. Class 
"A" CDL, 6 months OTR required. 
Continental Express, Inc., 1-800- 
727-4374, www.continentalx.com

TANGO TRANSPORT, INC. seeking 
0 /0 . Flatbed, stepdeck, vans. Con
tact Van Tidwell, 1-888-408-2646.

TRUCK DRIVERS OTR 3 weeks av
erage - Company drivers & 0 /0 's  - 
good miles/pay, excellent equipment 
and benefits - Two years OTR expe
rience required. Gulf Coast Transport, 
1-888 -988-8666 .

EDUCATION
EARN YOUR COLLEGE Degree 
quickly. Bachelor's, Master's, Doc
torate by correspondence based upon 
prior education, experience and 
study course. Free catalog. Cam
bridge State University, 1-800-964- 
8316, 24 hrs.

FINANCIAL SERVICES
BE DEBT FREE - years sooner. Low 
payments. Reduce interest. Stop late 
fees. Stop collectors. Family (iredit 
Counseling. Non-profit Christian 
Agency. Se habla Español. Recorded 
message. 1 -800 -729-7964 . Free 
quote, www.familycredit.org.

$$$CASH NOW$$$ Why wait? Get 
cash fast for structured insurance 
settlements, lottery winnings, trust, 
and casino jackpots. 
www.ppicash.com. Call toll free 
now, 1-800-981-5976, ext. 80.

500FASTCASH.COM - Short term 
loans up to $500.00. We want your 
business. To apply: 1 -800-290- 
8 2 8 8 . Loans by County Bank, 
Rehoboth Beach, DE (FDIC?), Equal 
Opportunity Lender.

GET CASH FAST! $100-$500. Easy 
qualifications. Never leave home. 
Funds deposited-checking account 
next day. Loans by County Bank. 
Member FDIC/EOL, 1 -8 0 0 -39 7 -  
2309 .

GET OUT OF debt now! Debt con
solidation cuts interest, reduces pay
ments, stops collection calls and late 
fees. Free application. No credit 
check. NCI, 1-800-270-9894.

STOP FORECLOSURE! BEHIND on
your mortgage? Don't file bank
ruptcy. We can help you save your 
home. Guaranteed service, 1-800- 
915-9704, ext. 250, "U.S. Mort
gage Assistance".

FOR RENT
2 BEDROOM, '/z bath, furnished, 
fenced yard, carport, $300 a month, 
$200 deposit, (iail 563-9389 after 
1:00 p.m.

1836 SO. FT. OFFICE space. Walk 
in vault, new a/c and heat, handicap 
accessible $450 /m o. Call 563- 
2852, 563-9256 or 563-2846.

FOR SALE
HOT TUB, MOPED and gas log. 563- 
2012
FOR SALE 211 W. Spring St. 2 bed
room/ 1 bath home w / lots of ex
tras, sitting on 2 lots. Call Caroline 
Jones Real Estate @ 830-278-9510  
or Carola Cruz @ 830-317-3612.

MARY KAY COSMETICS, Alana 
Flurry, 563-9435. Evenings/Week- 
ends. Complimentary facials, prod
ucts, etc. www.marykay.com^flurry

AMAZINGLY LOW PRICE . Wolff 
Tanning beds. Buy Factory Direct. 
Excellent service. Flexible financing 
available. Home/Commercial units. 
Free color catalog. Call today 1-800- 
842-1310, www.np.etstan.com

INVENTORY REDUCTION SALE!
Steel Arch Buildings. Factory Direct. 
Save Thousands. 25x26, 35x60, 
40x100. Perfect backyard shops/ 
garages/storage. Call immediately 1- 
800-341-7007, www.steelmaster 
usa.com

GARAGE SALE
SATURDAY OCT. 20TH, 8 to noon. 
Unit 13 lot 14, 266 De Zavala Ft. 
Clark.

2 GARAGE SALES, lots 104 & 120, 
unit 15 - Shatter Rd. Sat. October 
20, 8 AM to 4 PM.

HELP WANTED
RIO GRANDE ELECTRIC Coopera
tive, Inc. (RGEC) is accepting appli
cations for the position of Reception
ist to fill a vacancy in the 
Cooperative's Brackettville Office. 
Applicants must be able to provide 
efficient and courteous service in the 
receiving and directing of telephone 
communications. Assist with mem
ber payments and account informa
tion. Computer knowledge, ability to 
type and use 10-key and various 
office equipment. Skills in oral and 
written communications in the En
glish language. Willing to work over
time, if needed. Applications may be 
requested by calling 1 -800-749- 
1 509 and must be mailed to RGEC, 
Administrative Department, P.O. Box 
1509, Brackettville, Texas, 78832. 
Applications must be postmarked on 
or before October 26, 2001. RGEC 
is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

RIO GRANDE ELECTRIC Coopera
tive, Inc. (RGEC) is accepting appli
cations for the position of 
Groundman to fill a vacancy in the 
Cooperative's Brackettville Office. 
Applicants must be able and willing 
to work under adverse weather con
ditions, including holidays, overtime, 
and weekend duty. Must have physi
cal stamina to trim trees, lift heavy 
objects, operate equipment and tools. 
Must be able and willing to learn to 
climb poles. Must possess a valid 
Texas driver's license with a clear 
driving record and be able to obtain 
a CDL license within 90 days from 
date of hire. Applications may be 
picked up at the Co-op or call Jan 
Nelson at 830-563-2444. Applica
tions must be postmarked on or be
fore October 1 9, 2001 and returned 
to RGEC, Administrative Department, 
P.O. Box 1509, Brackettville, Texas 
78832. RGEC is an Equal Opportu
nity Employer.

THE MIDDLE RIO Grande Develop
ment Council is accepting applica
tions for a Workforce Case Manager 
I position in the Campwood  
Workforce Center. Applicants must 
possess a minimum of a high school 
diploma and preference will be given 
to applicants with college hours, a 
degree and direct experience. Direct 
or related experience may be substi
tuted for credentials preferred. Ap
plicants should possess a customer 
orientation and ability to work with 
all types of customers served 
through the workforce centers. All 
applicants must be able to use 
Microsoft Word and other software 
applications on a personal computer. 
Reports directly to the Workforce 
Center Manager in Brackettville. This 
position may require some travel 
within and outside the region. The 
salary range for this position depend
ing on experience is $ 1 9 ,1 5 5  
through $23,284. Qualified persons 
interested in applying for this posi
tion must submit an application to 
the Middle Rio Grande Development 
Council, P.O. Box 1199, Carrizo 
Springs, Texas 78834 , attention 
Ramon S. Johnston, Deputy Execu
tive Director. Application deadline for 
this position will be open until filled. 
Middle Rio Grande Development 
Council is an equal opportunity em
ployer and auxiliary aids and services 
may be made available upon request 
to individuals with disabilities. For 
more information, you may contact 
our TDD Voice line (830) 876-1260  
or our main line (830) 876-3533.

FOREMAN. INDEPENDENT, RE
SPONSIBLE individual for progres
sive West Uvalde County ranch to 
do all work required to manage all 
day to day operations including ro
tational grazing system for large herd 
of Stocker cattle and Spanish goats, 
hunting, and equipment operation. 
Horse work required. Skills in main
tenance and equipment operation 
helpful. College work a plus. Nice 3 
bedroom 2 bath house furnished. 
Apply in writing to 19051 Ranch Rd. 
385, Harper, TX 78631-5039 or by 
fax (830) 864-4658.

AMAZING INCOME OPPORTUNITY!
Multi-million dollar prefab housing 
manufacturer since 1979 seeks lo
cal area representative. Applicant 
chosen for this prestigious position 
must start immediately. Details 1- 
888 -235 -0769 .

ATTENTION! WORK FROM home. 
Up to $ 5 0 0 /$ 1 5 0 0  mo. PT, 
$2500 /$5000  mo. FT. Great for 
moms. Free information. Toll free 1- 
8 7 7 -8 6 4 -R IC H  or visit 
www.SmartWork4U.com

CIRCLE THIS AD! Work at home. 
Earn up to $2000/mo PT, $7000/ 
mo FT. Training provided, free in
formation, www.myecashbiz.com or 
1-800 -754 -6020 .

Go Soak Yourself for the Holidays
It’s right around the comer. You have soaked away pain naturally ommendation is critical here")

know - ’tis the season for shop
ping, fighting the maddening 
crowds, schlepping heavy boxes 
and entertaining pesky in-laws. 
After days like this, imagine set
tling in to a relaxing hot tub and 
enjoying an increasingly popular 
way to rejuvenate tense muscles 
and overtaxed patience. I like to 
think of the spa as a pit stop in the 
rat race of life.

When was the last time you got 
an update on spas? Would you be 
surprised to learn that today’s hot 
tubs are enjoyed by the entire fam
ily as a place to relax and recon
nect?

There’s a great story here, in 
the ligaments as much as the lin
eage. Hot tubs are steeped in hu
man history. Whether in ancient 
Greece or modem Japan, people

in hot, therapeutic baths for cen
turies. And consider the physiol
ogy of soaking.

Strenuous workouts can cause 
tiny tears in muscle tissue, which 
in turn release lactic acid.

Hydrotherapy produces a rise 
in core body temperature, thereby 
expanding blood vessels and car
rying lactic acid away from the 
muscles more quickly. This pro
cess helps to repair and rejuve
nate tired muscles. Plus, the sooth
ing water massage releases plea
sure-imparting endorphins and 
eases pain.

Medical research has con
firmed particular benefits for 
those with arthritis, diabetes, high 
blood pressure, back pain, cold 
and flu symptoms, and more 
(though a medical specialist’s rec-

Now, for far less than an an
nual trip to Baden-Baden, a hot 
tub can be a retreat where couples 
and even on-the-go families can 
share precious time together.

Hot tub technology has ad
vanced dramatically over the past 
decade.

And some of the best examples 
of this new breed of hot tubs come 
from Marquis Spas. Marquis of
fers a complete line of portable 
hot tubs, priced from under 
$4,(XX) for a cozy, two-person 
model, to $9,0(X) for one with all 
the bells and whistles - including 
43 jets - and eight seating posi
tions. Honored with consumer 
and industry awards for its ad
vanced technology, Marquis hot 
tubs are engineered to provide 
hassle-free maintenance.

REAL ESTATE
O’Rourke Realty

Elsa & Paul O’Rourke
830-563-2713
Rentals Available

•  3 bed, 2 baths, play room 
with Jaccussi, spacicious liv
ing room, fireplace, lots of 
oak trees on golf course. 
Price reduced.

•  3 Good size bedrooms, 2 
baths, spacious kitchen, old 
fashion porch faces club 
house. The price is right.

•  F u rn is h e d  e f f ic ie n c y  
townhouse. Perfect for w in
ter Texans.

•  3 bed, 2 1 /2  baths, den, 
best location.

•  3 bed, 1 bath furnished 
4 9er, fence, storage bldg. 
Possible owner financing.

Available to show all proper
ties on w eek - ends.

KINNEY
COUNTY Molly Earl Kaplan - Broker

LAND CO Brackettvitle, TX 78832 

830-563-2446 830-563-2447

•  3 B e d ro om , 2 ba th  hom e 
on 1 V2 w ith  c ity  w a te r.

•  7 0 0  A c re s  fe n c e d  w /w a -  
te r .

•  4 6 0  A c re s  o f p rim e  h u n tin g  in S p o ffo rd .

•  3 B ed room , 3 ba th  hom e  on 2 0  acres n ic e ly  landscaped , 
s p rin k le r s y s te m , p ic k e t fe n c e , c o u n ty  liv in g .

•  3 bed ro om  hom e w ith  w a te r  w e ll b y  sch oo l in B ra cke tt

LOCKHART REAL ESTATE
DEBBIE TR AN T 
BARBARA VOSS

8 3 0 -5 6 3 -2 9 9 7
1 0 4  A-E Spring

• Price Reduced on 1999 fleetwood home, approx. 1 ,3 5 0  sq.ft., 3 
bd, 2 bath, FP, island kitchen, stone skirting, now $ 46 ,000 !

• Custom built 3 yr old home, 2 bd, 2 bath, large workshop with  
CHA, easily converted to extra living area!

•  Lovely 2 /2  Fuqua home, 16 ' x 5 8 ', carport, large covered patio, 
fenced yard, workshops, many unique features.

View listings at: www.realestatetxkinneycounty.com

MISCELLANEOUS
$9.95 INTERNET ACCESS 56K, un
limited local numbers. Call Amigoz 
317 -5699 .
A TTENTIO N! BAYCOL USERS
(Lipobay/Cerivastatin). Death or kid
ney fa ilu re , Rhabdom yolsis. 
Grossman & Waldman, 1-800-833- 
9121. Free confidential consultation. 
Board Certified. No fees/expenses - 
No recovery. Houston - Principal.

FLORIDA BEACHFRONT CONDO
M IN IU M S. Destin, Navarre, Ft. 
Walton, Beaches of South Walton. 
From $113 per night. Fall, three- 
night m inumum. Free golf. 
www.destinresorts.com or 1-800- 
336 -9669 .

Sa ieA  PhylUsand
615 Hwv 90 Easty ^  830-563-9911

Homes in Fort Clark Springs, Historical and Recent Construction
*2/2/Carport near historical district, FCS, 3 yrs. old $ 6 8 ,500 . 
*4 /3 /2 , All the extras, in the Oaks, FCS.
*4 /3 / carport on 5 acres 1.5 miles NW of town, paved frontage, 
white picket fence. Landscaped - Quality improvements.
*2 /2 /2  with storage and huge Oaks / on 2 lots in the Oaks, FCS. 
New Listing 80 acres just north of Brackettville. Great building site. 
Quail, Deer, & Turkey - May Divide.

Other Ranches Available 8 0  - 1 7 ,0 0 0  acres

REAL ESTATE

MOBILE HOMES
REPO'S $500 DOWN. WAC 774- 
7711.

NO APPLICATION REFUSED. Credit 
problems o.k. 774-7711.

lURGE VENDER! UN mobile home 
double usada en buen precio 774- 
7711.

ABANDONED HOME! NEEDS owner 
768-0299 .

PERSONAL
WOOD CARVERS, BEGINNERS OR
advanced, meet Saturday Oct 20th 
9:00 a.m. Ft Clark R.V. Park Kitchen 
Public Welcome, 563-3455

S ell it in the 
C lassif ieds

CALL 563 -2852

ACREAGE-FREE LIST. Affordable 
hunting ranches 100-640 acres or 
more, lowest prices. E-Z terms. Toll- 
free 1-866-379-5263.

BUY WHOLESALE DIRECT - Whole
sale brokers of Quality Manufactured 
homes. Save up to $40,000 guar
anteed. Learn the secrets dealers 
don't want you to know. 1-800- 
2 4 2 -0060 .

PURCHASE A HOME with little to 
no $ out of pocketl 100% home fi
nancing available. (Realize the Ameri
can dream of home ownership). Call 
today: 1-888-220-6515.

SOUTH COLORADO FALL Land sale 
40 acres - $29,900. October Spe
cial: Get $1,500 off + free closing 
costs. Rolling fields, rocky mountain 
views. Enjoy country living yet close 
to city amenities. Year round roads, 
survey, telephone/electric, excellent 
financing. Call Red Creek Ranch toll- 
free 1-877-676-6367.

REAL ESTATE
SOUTHERN COLORADO LOG Cabin
& 35 acres only $79,900. Own this 
beautiful 1,250 sq. ft. cabin under 
construction w/spectacular views of 
Spanish Peaks & LeVeta Valley. Ex
cellent financing. Won't last. Call 1- 
8 0 0 -5 6 4 -5 0 9 2 , eXt. 151.  River 
Ridge Ranch.

WANTED
GOOD NEW OR USED wood burn
ing Bar-B-Que pit. Call 563-9140.
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Internet  SERVICE from  a  company 

YOU TRUST FOR ONLY $14.95 A MONTH!

If you are searching for UNBEATABLE Internet 

service -  look no further. Medina Electric Co-op 

is committed to delivering quality products and 

outstanding customer service throughout the 

region at a price you can afford.

'i

Sign-up today and say GOOD

BYE to busy signals, long distance 

charges and unreliable service.

"A P e n n y S a v e d ^
Is a Penny Earned."

•  Benjamin Franklin

'M E j^ N A  ELECTRIC
COOPERATIVE, INC.

Powered by
'Customers are responsible for choosing local access numbers. MEC 
will not reimburse for long distance phone charges incurred.

With Internet service from Medina Electric Cooperative, 
you’ll get;

Fast, reliable service for only $14.95 a month
Local access numbers provided — which eliminates long distance fees* 
Unlimited access to the World Wide Web
Powerful content page including the latest news, weather, business, entertainment 
and sports highlights 
No contracts to sign
Technical and customer support is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week 
No hidden fees or hourly charges 
Easier and faster connection to the Internet 
Free software
Up to 5 megs of web space & up to 5 e-mail accounts — FREE!

Log on to www.medinaec.coin or call toll free 1-866-2MEDINA to sign-u^ today!

http://www.charity-cars.org
http://www.marten.com
http://www.ftwd.net
http://www.continentalx.com
http://www.familycredit.org
http://www.ppicash.com
http://www.np.etstan.com
http://www.steelmaster
http://www.SmartWork4U.com
http://www.myecashbiz.com
http://www.realestatetxkinneycounty.com
http://www.destinresorts.com
http://www.medinaec.coin

